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Most copyrights forbid you to duplicate in any manner, electronic or manual, 
the work that is copyrighted. 
 
This copyright is different.   
 
You are encouraged to send people to this site to get their own free 
download of this book.  You are permitted to print out copies and make as 
many xeroxed copies as you desire to give away to your friends, relatives, 
neighbors and strangers.  Make copies for you children’s history classes and 
let them learn some things the textbooks will never teach.   
 
We are all in this together, and the more who use the information here for 
their own investigations and quests for freedom, the better.  There is strength 
and power in numbers.  Enough light and truth, and darkness and deceit have 
to dissolve away.  Be part of spreading the light. 
 
The only thing you are not permitted to do is sell this information.  If anyone 
were going to do that, I would, since I wrote this.  However, it is so critical, 
due to the lateness of the hour, and the forces working against us, that this 
information be understood now, that it needs to go out free, so a price tag 
does not hinder someone from being able to receive it. 
 
For those who disregard the words I just said, and attempt to steal or sell this 
work, let me say this.  Be aware of the reality of spiritual law.  There are 
laws that govern the universe, natural and spiritual.  Natural ones like the 
law of gravity, you may be aware of.  Spiritual laws, particularly if you think 
stealing has no consequence, you may not be aware of.  For your benefit, I 
list a couple of laws here: 
 
…a thief…if he be found, he shall restore sevenfold; he shall give all the 
substance of his house,” (Proverbs 6:30, 31) 
 
“And that servant, which knew his lord’s will, and prepared not himself, 
neither did according to his will, shall be beaten with many stripes.  But he 
that knew not, and did commit things worthy of stripes, shall be beaten with 



few stripes.  For unto whomsoever much be given, of him shall be much 
required…. (Luke 12:47, 48) 
 
The stripes we receive for disobedience to spiritual law, and the “substance 
of our houses” that we give for such disobedience, can come in the form of 
sickness, economic distress, emotional struggles, circumstantial problems, 
family problems, career problems and unexplainable disasters.  It ain’t worth 
it, folks, to break God’s law. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PROLOGUE 
 
 
 What this book is.  This book simply states some of what has 
happened to this country.  There is extensive detailed documentation 
available for those who choose to seek it out.  Due to the diligent searches of 
dedicated researchers, light is beginning to dawn.  This book is a short 
summary of a little of what has been uncovered.   
 
 What this book is not.  This is not a long elucidating, elaborating tome 
purporting to make things difficult and obtuse for the average reader.  It is 
not full of convoluted statements that end up saying nothing.  Neither is it 
saturated with numerous technical details.  Complete details of all aspects 
are beyond the scope of this book within its limited pages.  However, the 
details are available for the finding for the reader so inclined to seek them 
out.   
 

Footnotes:  When you understand the significance of who said what,  
the traditional historical picture will crumble and new awareness will come 
in its place.  Things that before did not make sense, or which you noted and 
wondered “why”, you will now see.  History will come to new life.  Even 
though a little cumbersome, the notes are placed directly after the quotes (in 
parentheses).   This immediate close proximity of “quote and note” helps 
impact the significance of who said what.  Further details on some of the 
sources are available in the Bibliography.   

 
Undoubtedly, as you proceed through this material, the question will 

arise as to why you have not heard some of these things before. 
 
 David Rockefeller, in June, 1991, in a speech to the Bilderbergers in 
Germany stated:  “We are grateful to the Washington Post, the New York 
Times, Time Magazine, and other great publications, whose directors have 
attended our meetings and respected their promise of discretion for almost 
forty years.  It would have been impossible for us to develop our plan for the 
world if we had been subject to the bright lights of publicity during these 
years….” 
 
 
 
 



 
The Beginning 
 
 
This story has several aspects that intertwine together.  There is the 
political/historical aspect.  There is the economic aspect.  There is the 
individual aspect.  These all blend and intertwine with each other. 
  
Starting with the arena of political power and rule, up until now, when there 
was an attempt at world domination, it was obvious who was the intended 
conqueror, and who was the conquered.  When brute force was the mode of 
operation, it was obvious who was attempting to do what. 
 
Two hundred years ago, the method of conquering changed.  No longer were 
the forces at work and the would-be conquerors as obvious.  Subtle events 
began to happen behind the scenes. 
 
Keep in mind, though, as Franklin D. Roosevelt said, “In politics nothing 
happens by accident.  If it happened, you can believe it was planned that 
way.” 
 
“So you see, the world is governed by very different personages from what 
is imagined by those who are not behind the scenes.”  (Benjamin Disraeli, in 
Conimgsby, 1844 as quoted in Newswatch, 1/1/99, p. 17) 
 
So, what began to happen behind the scenes?   
 
We will start with more recent history.  While the roots of the situation go 
back into the far past, this information will deal with the last 200+ years. 
  
There was a man in Frankfort, Germany named Amschel Moses Bauer.  He 
later changed his name to Rothschild.  He ran a goldsmith shop, and also a 
fractional reserve bank.  This is what the current Federal Reserve System is 
involved with—fractional reserve banking.  From 1743-1773 Amschel was 
involved with smuggling operations, fractional reserve banking, and lending 
money to governments.  Finally, when he had reached a certain level of 
funds and influence, he called a secret meeting with 12 of the most powerful 
men of the time.  His plan was to control the world.  This involved the ideas 
of (very briefly): 
 



1. Might makes right 
2. Preach liberalism and gain more and more power 
3. Money is all powerful 
4. Any means to accomplish the goal of world domination is justified 
5. The size, scope, and power of the behind-the-scenes group must remain 

hidden 
6. Alcohol, drugs, and moral corruption should be used to weaken the 

people 
7. Wars should be planned and created that both sides would be in debt to 

the behind-the-scenes group 
8. Control the flow of information so as to influence public opinion 
9. Manipulate economies to weaken the people and governments, ultimately 

creating a one-world government with the behind-the-scenes group as the 
rulers 

 
On May 1, 1776, this group, under Adam Weishaupt, founded the society 
called the Illuminati.  Over the years, the name/group has parented many 
terms/organizations familiar to us.  One symbol of the group was the 
uncapped pyramid with an “all-seeing eye” at the top (see the back of any 
one dollar Federal Reserve Note). 
 
The Illuminati sought out members among the well-educated and upper class 
Europeans.  These people wanted to be the supreme rulers.  They believed in 
ruling society through the control of a superior race. 
 
To become the supreme world rulers the Illuminati planned for world 
conquest from within rather than by conquering armies.  The objectives to 
accomplish this included abolishing the following: the family, religion, 
government, private property, inheritance, patriotism, nationalism, 
individual and national sovereignty.  They relied on secrecy and 
concealment to those they attracted to accomplish these goals. 
 
Weishaupt wrote:  “These people swell our numbers and fill our treasury; 
get busy and make these people nibble at our bait…but do not tell them our 
secrets.  They must be made to believe that the low degree that they have 
reached is the highest.”  (Newswatch, 4/15/99, p.6) 
 
The Illuminati was divided into groups, into inner and outer circles.  Some 
of the terms used in these groups were “knights” and “masons”.  The outer 
circle was told that the purpose of the Illuminati was “to make of the human 



race, without distinction of nation, condition, or profession, one good and 
happy family.” (as quoted from Encyclopedia Brittanica, 11th edition, 1910, 
in Newswatch Magazine, 4/15/99, p. 5)  
 
Weishaupt wrote:  “The most admirable thing of all is that great Protestant 
and reformed theologians (Lutherans and Calvinists) who belong to our 
Order really believe they see in it the true and genuine mind of the Christian 
religion.  Oh man, what can not you be brought to believe?”  (World 
Revolution, p. 13, as quoted in Newswatch 4/15/99, p. 6) 
 
Those who joined took an oath, part of which was, “If you are a traitor and 
perjurer, learn that all our brothers are called upon to arm themselves against 
you.  Do not hope to escape or to find a place of safety.  Wherever you are, 
shame, remorse, and the rage of our brothers will pursue you and torment 
you to the innermost recesses of your entrails.” (as quoted from World 
Revolution, by Nesta Webster, London, 1921, p. 14 in Newswatch, 4/15/99, 
p. 5) 
 
One of Weishaupt’s plans was to destroy the Catholic Church.  Protestants 
liked the idea.  Princes and rulers of Germany sought to join the Order.  
These individuals were members of the Masonic Order.  Here is an 
extremely significant point.  Weishaupt used a term that had more than one 
meaning.  He had masons in his group.  He had the Freemasons join him.   
Only later did the some of the Freemasons realize the difference.  
 
George Washington was one of the first to see the confusion of terms and 
the dual objectives of the Illuminati.  In 1798, in a letter to G.W. Snyder, he 
stated,  “It is not my intention to doubt that the doctrine of the Illuminati and 
the principles of Jacobinism had not spread in the United States.  On the 
contrary, no one is more satisfied of this fact that I am…. The idea I meant 
to convey was that I did not believe the Lodges of Freemasons in this 
country had, as societies, endeavored to propagate the diabolical tenets…. 
That individuals of them may have done it, or that the founder or 
instruments employed to found the democratic societies in the United States 
may have had this object, and actually a separation of the people from their 
government in view, is too evident to be questioned.”  (The Writings of 
George Washington, published by the U.S. Government Printing Office, 
1941, Vol. 20, p. 518 as quoted in Newswatch, 4/15/99 p. 7) 
 



The issue of words needs to be elaborated on a little.  Weishaupt, the 
Illuminati, and the modern day offshoots, are 1) adept at using words in a 
way to attract the unknowing to the work, often under the umbrella of 
philantrophy or a good cause 2) use dual or multiple meaning terms to hide 
what is going on and 3) convolute vocabulary to confuse the true issues.  As 
we recently heard in a statement familiar to everyone, “It all depends on how 
you define the word ‘is’”.  People laughed and joked about this statement, 
but unfortunately, the individual that made this statement was correct.  This 
play on words is all too true and typical of the Illuminati and other names the 
group has gone by.  And unfortunately, when you plummet these things to 
the depth, it does depend on who is defining the word “is” and how and why 
and for what purpose.  In this and untold numbers of other cases of verbiage, 
it “is” all in the definition.   
 
In this case the Freemasons joined with the Illuminati who also had masons 
on July 16, 1782.   
 
“What passed at this terrible Congress will never be known to the outside 
world, for even those men who had been drawn unwittingly into the 
movement, and heard for the fist time the real designs of the leaders, were 
under oath to reveal nothing.  One honest Freemason, the Comte de Virieu, 
when questioned on the ‘tragic secrets’ he had brought back with him, 
replied: ‘I will NOT confide them to you.  I can only tell you that all this is 
very much more serious than you think.  The CONSPIRACY which has 
been woven is so well thought out that it will be, so to speak, IMPOSSIBLE 
for the Monarch and the [Catholic] Church to escape from it.’  From that 
time on, says his biographer, M. Costa de Beauregard, ‘the Comte de Virieu 
could only speak of Freemasonry with horror.’” (World Revolution, 
Webster, p.18 as quoted in Newswatch, 4/15/99 p. 6) 
 
It is important to realize that the same deception, the same confusing of 
terms, the same painting one picture for the outer group while holding 
different intentions entirely for the inner group, has gone on for all these 
years under different guises and forms.  “Those in the outer echelons usually 
are idealists with an honest desire to improve the world.  They never 
suspect an inner control for other purposes, and only those few who 
demonstrate a ruthless capacity for higher leadership are ever allowed to see 
it.”  (The Creature…p. 272)  Weishaupt said of the way in which he duped 
those Protestants leaders, rulers, princes, and Freemasons, “The most 
admirable thing of all is that great Protestant and reformed theologians who 



belong to our Order really believe they see in it the true and genuine mind of 
the Christian religion.  Oh man, what can you not be brought to believe?” 
(World Revolution, p.13, as quoted in Newswatch, 4/15/99, p. 6.  
 
While there have been great leaders, such as Washington, and others could 
see beyond the duplicity, it is critically important to realize how much 
emphasis that Adam Weishaupt placed on secrecy and concealment.  This 
tactic has continued until this day.  “The great strength of our order lies in 
its concealment.  Let it never appear in any place in its own name, but 
always covered by another name and another occupation.”  Adam 
Weishaupt (Proofs of a Conspiracy, p. 195 as quoted in Newswatch, 
4/15/99, p. 7) 
 
Before he began the Illuminati, Amschel was a banker.  Amschel 
(Rothschild) had 5 sons.  Four he sent to different countries to gain control 
of the central banks of those countries.  Those countries were England, 
France, Italy, and Austria.  Rothschild and his fifth son remained in 
Germany.  Not only did the Rothschilds run banking in these five nations, 
but they also did banking for Spain, Belgium, Brazil and other countries. 
 
By running these central Banks, the Rothschilds could manipulate 
economies by creating panics and wars.  Financing for the wars came from 
the banks.  Regardless of who won, the bankers profited.   
 
There were certain principles the Rothschilds, Illuminati, and all the groups, 
which eventually evolved by whatever name, followed.  These principles are 
outlined in The Creature from Jekyll Island, by G. Edward Griffin, p. 230. 
(Hereafter abbreviated in footnotes as “The Creature….”) 
 
1.  War is the ultimate discipline to any government.  If it can successfully 

meet the challenge of war, it will survive.  If it cannot, it will perish.  All 
else is secondary.  The sanctity of its laws, the prosperity of its citizens, 
and the solvency of its treasury will be quickly sacrificed by any 
government in its primal act of self-survival. 

2. All that is necessary, therefore, to insure that a government will maintain 
or expand its debt is to involve it in war or the threat of war.  The greater 
the threat and the more destructive the war, the greater the need for debt. 

3. To involve a country in war or the threat of war, it will be necessary for it 
to have enemies with credible military might.  If such enemies already 
exist, all the better.  If they exist but lack military strength, it will be 



necessary to provide them the money to build their war machine.  If an 
enemy does not exist at all, then it will be necessary to create one by 
financing the rise of a hostile regime. 

4. The ultimate obstacle is a government which declines to finance its wars 
through debt. Although this seldom happens, when it does, it will be 
necessary to encourage internal political opposition, insurrection, or 
revolution to replace that government with one that is more compliant to 
our will. The assassination of heads of state could play an important role 
in this process 

5. No nation can be allowed to remain militarily stronger than its 
adversaries, for that could lead to peace and a reduction of debt.  To 
accomplish this balance of power, it may be necessary to finance both 
sides of the conflict.  Unless one of the combatants is hostile to our 
interest and, therefore, must be destroyed, neither side should be allowed 
a decisive victory or defeat.  While we must always proclaim the virtues 
of peace, the unspoken objective is perpetual war.  (The Creature from 
Jekyll Island, p. 230) 

 
Shortly after the formation of the Illuminati, May 1, 1776, an obstacle 
appeared to the Illuminati plan.  It was the formation of the United States of 
America.  This was a government by the people, rather than by a hierarchy.  
Clearly, a new tactic had to be employed. 
 
Therefore, after the American Revolution and the formation of the country, 
the Rothschilds began to try to gain control of the money.  They tried to 
establish a central bank to issue “debt money” which would be paid back to 
the bankers with interest.  Alexander Hamilton was paid to work on the 
bankers’ (Rothschilds) behalf.  He was also given money to bribe members 
of Congress to vote for the central bank. 
 
Thomas Jefferson understood what was going on and the bankers’ ultimate 
end and objectives.  He stated in 1791, “If the American people ever allow 
the banks to control issuance of their currency, first by inflation and then by 
deflation, the banks will deprive the people of all property until their 
children wake up homeless on the continent their forefathers conquered.”   
 
However, the bribes won out and the first Bank of the United States was 
founded in 1791. 
 



There were those besides Jefferson who were aware of what was happening 
and tried to warn the people and governments.  One was a scholar named 
John Robison.  John Robison had been invited into the Illuminati by 
Weishaupt.  Weishaupt miscalculated the integrity of this Robison who used 
the opportunity to study the tenets of the Illuminati, and later exposed it.  
Another individual named  Abbey Barruel also wrote a book to warn the 
world.  (Newswatch, 4/15/99, p. 4-5) George Washington also wrote in 1798 
of “the diabolical tenets of the Illuminati….” (previously quoted). 
 
Meanwhile, the insiders of the Illuminati continued to work from within, 
establishing themselves in positions of power both in the United States and 
Europe. 
 
In 1811, the first charter of the Bank of the United States expired.  To keep 
the demand for a bank going, Rothschild, through the Bank of England, 
bought interests in both the North and South of the United States.  He 
manipulated the textile industry in the North, and the cotton supply in the 
South.  This caused fluctuations in both prices and profits and wages.  This 
manipulation created money problems and a public demand for something to 
be done.  The idea was planted that there needed to be more “banking 
stability”.  And so, the public, not realizing the problems had actually been 
created by the bankers, fell into the trap of thinking a new central bank 
would solve the problem.  So, public opinion began to grow in favor of what 
the Rothschilds had as an ultimate goal.   
 
However, there still wasn’t enough favorable opinion for the bank charter to 
be renewed.  The bankers needed to employ another tactic.  They created a 
war. 
 
The War of 1812 was supposedly fought over the impressment of American 
Sailors into the British navy.  In reality, the British had given up that 
practice many years before.  It was a reason, a front, given to an unknowing 
people to cover-up the truth of what was going on. 
 
The end result of the cost of the war, as well as the inflation created by it, 
was the formation of a second bank.  This bank created boom/bust cycles 
which finally culminated in the Panic of 1819. 
 
Finally, again, in 1828, there was a statesman and President, Andrew 
Jackson, who recognized the damage, rather than stability, that the 



manipulation of the Central Banking was doing to the United States 
economy.  He also recognized that the Bank was a tool of the Illuminati to 
destroy the United States from within (remember that the new conquerors 
now worked subtly from within?)  He stated, “Is there no danger to our 
liberty and independence in a bank that in its nature has so little to bind it to 
our country?… [Is there not] cause to tremble for the purity of our elections 
in peace and for the independence of our country in war…Controlling our 
currency, receiving our public monies, and holding thousands of our citizens 
in dependence, it would be more formidable and dangerous than a naval and 
military power of the enemy!” (Herman E. Krooss, ed., Documentary 
History of Banking and Currency in the United States, 1983, Vol. III, pp. 26-
27, as quoted in The Creature…p. 257) 
 
Unfortunately, although the President was aware of what was going on, by 
that time most of Congress had been bribed or bought off.  Congressman 
John Randolph from Virginia stated, “Every man you meet in this House or 
out of it, with some rare exceptions, which only serve to prove the rule, is 
either a stockholder, president, cashier, clerk, or doorkeeper, runner, 
engraver, paper-maker, or mechanic in some other way to the Bank!”  
 
President Jackson’s views brought an attempt on his life by a man who later 
claimed that he was “in touch with the powers of Europe” who promised to 
intervene in any attempt was made to punish him.  Soon after this attempt on 
his life, Jackson reiterated to the bankers, “You are a den of vipers.  I intend 
to rout you out, and by the Eternal God, I will rout you out!  If the people 
only understood the rank injustice of our money and banking system, there 
would be a revolution before morning!”  (Herman J. Viola, Andrew Jackson, 
p. 86) 
 
Jackson won.  The charter for the Second Bank of the United States expired 
and was not renewed in 1836.  As punishment and in retaliation, the banks 
drastically reduced the available money supply.  This caused economic 
disruptions.  Similar tactics were being employed in other countries. 
 
These kinds of economic disruptions brought about revolutions and 
uprisings.  The time was ripe for the publication of a document. 
 
This document was created in 1848.  A man named Karl Marx along with 
Frederick Engles were commissioned to write the “Communist Manifesto”.  
Though Communism is attributed to Karl Marx, in reality Marx’s and 



Engle’s names did not appear on the document for at least 20 years.  This 
document was in truth was a disguised version of the Rothschild plan.  The 
planting and creation of this document started a new phase in the Rothschild 
plan. 
 
Meanwhile, in spite of the popular opinion created through controlled media 
and publishing houses, the Civil War broke out, but did not begin over 
slavery.  It was the result of the Rothschild plan of pitting one section of a 
country against another in order to weaken and in-debt both.  
 
In Lincoln’s first inaugural address, he stated, “Apprehension seems to exist 
among the people of the Southern States, that, by the accession of a 
Republican administration, their peace and personal security are to be 
endangered.  I have no purpose, directly or indirectly, to interfere with the 
institution of slavery in the states where it now exists.  I believe I have no 
lawful right to do so, and I have no inclination to do so!” (Don E. 
Fehrenbacher, ed., Abraham Lincoln: Speeches and Writings, 1859-1865, p. 
215, as quoted in The Creature… , p. 370)  [The 9th Amendment of the 
Constitution reads, “The enumeration in the Constitution of certain rights, 
shall not be construed to deny or disparage others retained by the people.”  
The 10th Amendment reads, “The powers not delegated to the United States 
by the Constitution, nor prohibited by it to the States, are reserved to the 
States respectively, or to the people.”]   Even after the war broke out in 
1861, Lincoln restated, “My paramount objective in this struggle is to save 
the Union, and it is not either to save or destroy slavery.  If I could save the 
Union without freeing any slave, I would do it, and if I could save it by 
freeing all of the slaves, I would do it, and if I could save it by freeing some 
and leaving others along, I would also do that.” (Robert L. Polley, ed., 
Lincoln: His Words and His World, p. 54, as quoted in The Creature…, p. 
370) 
 
“After having emphasized over and over again that slavery was not the 
reason for war, Lincoln later explained why he changed his course and 
issued the Proclamation: ‘Things had gone from bad to worse until I felt we 
had reached the end of our rope on the plan we were pursuing; that we had 
about played our last card and must change our tactics or lose the game.  I 
now determined upon the adoption of the emancipation policy.’” (Quoted by 
Charles Adams, Fight, Flight, Fraud: The Story of Taxation, 1982, p. 229, 
as quoted in The Creature…p. 379)   
 



So, if slavery did not spark the Civil War, what did?  Remember, the Bank 
of England had controlling financial interests in both the North and South 
and could manipulate the economy to cause chaos and distress.  However, 
ultimately, the Rothschilds needed something to create a war of two 
opposing sides.  The real issues of economic control had to be hidden, so the 
issue of slavery was brought in, again, to deceive an unknowing people as to 
what was really going on.  This tactic has been and is used often, up to and 
including today’s issues.  Remember this quote.  “The great strength of our 
order lies in its concealment.  Let it never appear in any place in its own 
name, but always covered by another name and another occupation.”  
Adam Weishaupt (Proofs of a Conspiracy, p. 195) 
 
Otto Von Bismarck, the Chancellor of Germany at the time, explained it this 
way.  “The division of the United States into two federations of equal force 
was decided long before the Civil War, by the high financial powers of 
Europe.  These bankers were afraid that the United States, if they remained 
in one block and as one nation, would attain economic and financial 
independence, which would upset their financial domination over the world!  
The voice of the Rothschilds prevailed.  They saw tremendous booty if they 
could substitute two feeble democracies, burdened with debt to the 
financiers, in place of the vigorous Republic, sufficient unto herself.  
Therefore, they sent their emissaries into the field to exploit the question of 
slavery and to open an abyss between the two sections of the Union.” 
(Conrad Siem, La Vieille France, No. 216, March 17-24, 1921, pp. 13-16, as 
quoted in The Creature…p. 374)  
 
The Civil War progressed.  The bankers reduced the money supply to the 
North.  They then offered Lincoln loans at 27% interest.  Lincoln refused.  
Countering their attempt to gain control of the nation’s money, Lincoln 
authorized the printing of Green Backs.  He understood the fraud of how 
paper money is created and he figured that if the bankers printed money 
based on nothing, he could as well.  The banks were afraid and outraged.  
Someone was standing against their power.  What if other countries started 
printing their own money?  The banks would lose their power.  Lincoln 
recognized how he had angered them.  He said, “I have two great enemies, 
the Southern Army in front of me, and the financial institutions in the rear.  
Of the two, the one in the rear is the greatest enemy.”  So by bribes and 
threats of Congressional members, the banking cartel got the National 
Banking Act through Congress on February 25, 1863. 
 



 
This Act created banks similar to the Bank of the United States, but used 
money not backed by gold.  Lincoln opposed the act with this statement.  
“The money power preys upon the nation in times of peace and conspires 
against it in times of adversity.  It is more despotic than monarchy, more 
insolent than autocracy, more selfish than bureaucracy.  I see in the near 
future a crisis approaching that unnerves me and causes me to tremble for 
the safety of my country.  Corporations have been enthroned, an era of 
corruption will follow, and the money power of the country will endeavor to 
prolong its reign by working upon the prejudices of the people, until all the 
wealth is aggregated in a few hands, and the Republic destroyed!” (A letter 
to William F. Elkins, November 21, 1864.  Archer H. Shaw, ed., The Lincoln 
Encyclopedia: The Spoken and Written Words of A. Lincoln, 1950, p. 40, as 
quoted in The Creature…p. 389) 
 
The Secretary of the Treasury at that time was Salomon P. Chase, later of 
Chase Manhattan bank, one of the banking cartel banks.  (Remember that 
the Rothschild’s plan was to infiltrate from within.  So here a banking 
interest held the position of Secretary of the Treasury) Of course, Chase 
supported the National Banking Act.  While it was a step in the direction the 
Illuminati wanted, in that the banks could again collect interest from 
government war debt, the system was still not all the conspirators wanted.  It 
was a foundation, but not quite the totalitarian banking system they desired.  
However, to insure that their greatest threat to this new foundation would 
cause no more obstacles or obstructions, they eliminated Lincoln, who was 
knowledgeable as to what they were doing and who would not be 
intimidated or bribed. 
 
The true successful outcome of the Civil War, not as the textbooks teach it, 
but in terms of the Illuminati objectives is this.  In freeing the slaves, 
through the 13th and 14th amendments, there was created a new class of 
citizen (due to the freeing of the slaves).  This class of citizen was created by 
the federal government, and subject to the federal government, as opposed to 
a Constitutional Sovereign Citizen, who is creator of the government and 
superior to the government.  The trick was now to get Sovereign Citizens to 
give up their freedom by becoming citizens of the federal government in 
voluntary servitude to that federal government.  So the end result was two 
groups of citizens, one Sovereign and superior to all governments, federal, 
state, and local, and another type of citizen inferior to or subject to all 
governments, federal, state, and local.  



 
For the next 45 years, from 1865-1910, there were few major external 
changes.  There were some market manipulations for profit and gradual 
encroachments in federal government. 
 
Behind the scenes, during these 45 years, the international banking 
conspiracy/cartel was laying the groundwork for the final deathblow to the 
obstacle of one-world government.  This obstacle was—Sovereign American 
Citizens superior to the government they created. 
 
The trick was to get voluntary relinquishment of Sovereign Citizens of their 
Sovereignty and to get them to admit to being citizens of the federal 
government.  By this point in history, this has been done through things so 
familiar to us that nowadays we don’t give it a second thought—birth 
certificates, social security cards, driver’s licenses, business licenses, 
marriage licenses, bank cards and the numerous things signatures are placed 
upon creating contracts with the government.  
 
What the banking cartel did has been highly successful.  America is in the 
death throes of this final step.  The target date for the New World Order is 
2000-2005. 
 
“Permit me to control the currency of a nation, and I care not who makes its 
laws.”  Meyer Amschel Rothschild 
 
What allowed the bankers to finally gain total control of the currency?  It 
was the formation of the Federal Reserve.  Five bankers, one Senator 
(Nelson Rockefeller) and the Assistant Secretary of the Treasury held an 
ultra-secret meeting at Jekyll Island.  It was held under the pretense of a 
hunting trip.  The purpose was to design a central bank with more power 
than before.  Senator Aldrich was there to make sure it would pass Congress.  
 
Years later, Frank Vanderlip, one of the seven conspirators, wrote for the 
February 9, 1935, issue of the Saturday Evening Post:  “I do not feel it is any 
exaggeration to speak of our secret expedition to Jekyll Island as the 
occasion of the actual conception of what eventually became the Federal 
Reserve System…We were told to leave our last names behind us.  We were 
told, further, that we should avoid dining together on the night of our 
departure.  We were instructed to come one at a time as unobtrusively as 
possible to the railroad terminal….where Senator Aldrich’s private car 



would be in readiness….Once aboard the private car we began to observe 
the taboo that had been fixed on last name…..The servants and train crew 
may have known the identities of one or two of us, but they did not know all, 
and it was the names of all printed together that would have made our 
mysterious journey significant in Washington, in Wall Street, even in 
London.  Discovery, we knew, simply must not happen, or else all our time 
and effort would be wasted.  If it were to be exposed publicly that our 
particular group had got together and written a banking bill, that bill would 
have no chance whatever of passage by Congress.” (“From Farm Boy to 
Financier,” by Frank A. Vanderlip, The Saturday Evening Post, Feb. 9, 
1953, pp. 25, 70, as quoted in The Creature… p. 11) 
 
“To convince Congress and the public that the establishment of a banking 
cartel was, somehow, a measure to protect the public, the Jekyll Island 
strategists laid down the following plan of action: 
 
1. Do not call it a cartel or even a central bank. 
2. Make it look like a government agency. 
3. Establish regional branches to create the appearance of decentralization, 

not dominated by Wall Street banks. 
4. Begin with a conservative structure including many sound banking 

principles knowing that the provisions can be quietly altered or removed 
in subsequent years. 

5. Use the anger caused by recent panics and bank failures to create popular 
demand for monetary reform 

6. Offer the Jekyll Island plan as though it were in response to that need. 
7. Employ university professors to give the plan the appearance of academic 

approval 
8. Speak out against the plan to convince the public that Wall Street 

Bankers do not want it.”  
(The Creature from Jekyll Island, p. 438) 
 
Vanderbilt said what transpired there eventually became the Federal 
Reserve.  What’s wrong with the Federal Reserve?  A simple explanation is 
“The Federal Reserve System is a legal private monopoly of the money 
supply operated for the benefit of the few under the guise of protecting and 
promoting the public interest.” (Wall Street and F.D.R., by Anthony C. 
Sutton, 1975, p. 94 as quoted in The Creature…, p. 23) 
 



It is not federal, and there is no reserve.  Instead of letting Congress coin 
gold and silver money, the Federal Reserve prints money.  They print it out 
of thin air, and loan it to the government.  There is nothing to back it.  The 
only expenses that they pay for the paper and ink, that is all.  It does not 
matter if the bill is a $1 bill or a $10,000 bill.  The cost to the Federal 
Reserve is only $.025/bill.  The Federal Reserve then loans the money to the 
U.S. Government at face value (remember, this is just paper printed from 
nothing) plus interest.  Thus the American people are in debt to money 
printed out of nothing!  This is how private loans work as well, and if a 
person can’t pay back a loan of money that was printed out of thin air, at 
$.025/bill, they lose their house, their car, their farm, their business etc.  It is 
bookkeeping manipulation at its highest (or in this case lowest).  This is 
why, since its inception in 1913, the national debt has grown to over 7 
trillion dollars.  Beyond this, when new money is printed and added into the 
economy, the flood of money causes the value of paper money to go down, 
inflation occurs, what everyone has is worth less, and now people have to 
work two or more jobs to equal what they used to have before.  Then, two 
jobs put them in a higher tax bracket and they lose more through taxes.  And 
the cycle continues, disguised in various forms and by economic and 
political verbiage, but this is the underlying structure.  Remember, the 
Federal Reserve is owned by the bankers.   
 
So, by 1913, while the power thus far gained over the years by the banking 
cartel was impressive, it was not yet total.  The purpose of the creation of the 
Federal Reserve was for the purpose of total control. 
 
Historian Ralph Epperson, author of The Unseen Hand, states, “So the 
American people, who had suffered through the American Revolution, the 
War of 1812, the battles between Jackson and the Second Bank of the 
United States, the Civil War, the previous panics of 1873 and 1898, and now 
the Panic of 1907, were finally conditioned to the point of accepting the 
solution offered by those who had caused all of these events: the 
international bankers!” 
 
In order to ensure passage of the Federal Reserve Act, it was necessary to 
have a President favorable to signing.  Taft, up for re-election, already said 
he would veto the bill.  Wilson said he would sign it.  To ensure Wilson’s 
victory, Teddy Roosevelt was talked into running by the bankers in an 
attempt to split the vote, divert votes from Taft to Roosevelt, and ensure 
Wilson’s victory.  It worked.  (The same tactic was used in the 1992 



elections.)  To get the bill passed, it was introduced twice under different 
names.  One of the original seven of the Jekyll Island meeting later stated to 
the Saturday Evening Post, “Although the Aldrich Federal Reserve Plan was 
defeated when it bore the name ‘Aldrich,’ its essential points were all 
contained in the plan that was finally adopted.”  
 
The final tactic was to hold the final vote December 22, 1913, after most of 
the Congressmen had gone home for the holidays.  December 22, 1913, the 
day before President Woodrow Wilson signed the Federal Reserve Act into 
law, one Senator, Charles Lindburgh, Sr. recognized what was happening.  
He spoke that day and said, “The money trust deliberately caused the 1907 
panic, and thereby forced Congress to create a National Monetary 
Commission, which led to the ultimate creation of the Federal Reserve.  This 
Federal Reserve Act established the most gigantic monetary trust 
[monopoly] on earth.  When the President signs this bill, the invisible 
government of the monetary power will be legalized.  The people may not 
know it immediately, but the day of reckoning is only a few years removed.  
The people must make a declaration of independence to relieve themselves 
from the monetary power.  This they will be able to do by taking control of 
Congress.  Wall Streeters could not cheat us if you Senators and 
Representatives did not make a humbug of Congress.  The greatest crime 
against Congress is its currency system.  The worst, legislative crime of the 
ages is perpetrated by this banking bill.  The caucus and party bosses have 
again operated and prevented the people from getting the benefits of their 
own government.” 
 
In spite of this, the damage was done.  The Federal Reserve System was 
created. 
 
Peter T. Whittie, a National Geographic writer, presents this interview with 
a spokesperson for the Federal Reserve as to where the money comes from. 
 
“We created it,” a Fed official tells me….”It’s money that didn’t exist 
before, “ he says.  “Is there any limit to that?” I asked.  “No limit.” 
 
Dr. Anthony Sutton, author of Wall Street and the Bolshevik Revolution, 
explains the purpose of the banking cartel in all this.  “The financiers, could 
by government control, more easily avoid the rigors of competition.  
Through political influence, they could manipulate the police power of the 
state to achieve what they had been unable to achieve under the private 



enterprise system.  In other words, the police power of the state was a means 
of maintaining a private monopoly.” 
 
Is the Federal Reserve part of Congress?  The House Banking Committee 
states, “the Federal Reserve is, in practice, independent of that body 
[Congress] in its policy making.  The Federal Reserve neither requires nor 
seeks approval of any branch of government for its policies.  The system 
itself decides at what ends it policies are aimed, and then takes whatever 
actions it sees fit to reach those ends!” 
 
After the establishment of the Federal Reserve System, was the birth of the 
graduated income tax. 
 
This was started February 25, 1913, becoming the 16th amendment to the 
Constitution.  First of all, a “graduated” income tax is one of the planks of 
the Communist Manifesto.  Also, the Constitution states that “income tax” 
cannot be levied against its citizens.  However, this is where the 
manipulation of the two definitions of citizens came into play and the 
American people were tricked into declaring they were not Sovereign 
Citizens.  Therefore, as civil citizens they became subservient to the federal 
government, instead of the master of government.  As civil citizens they then 
owed taxes to the federal government. 
 
So, by the end of 1913, the Federal Reserve created the money from thin air, 
had it printed, loaned it to the U.S. Government at interest, and had a 
seemingly “legal” way to get that money (that was created from nothing) 
back through income tax through manipulating the definition of citizen. 
 
The law created a crime—theft of the American people—by behind-the-
scenes laws and manipulated definitions.  It was theft of the American 
people’s wealth into the bankers’ pockets. 
 
“I have betrayed my country.”  Woodrow Wilson 
 
WWI started due to the subversive activity of the Federal Reserve.  The 
assassination of Ferdinand of Austria was again a front, an excuse to cover 
up the real reason for the war.  The war turned into great profits for the 
bankers.  “Not only did England and France pay for their supplies with 
money furnished by Wall Street, but they made their purchases through the 
same medium…Inevitably the house of Morgan was selected for this 



important task.  Thus the war had given Wall Street and entirely new role.  
Hitherto it has been exclusively the headquarters of finance; now it became 
the greatest industrial mart the world had ever known.  In addition to selling 
stocks and bonds, financing railroads and performing the other tasks of a 
great banking center, Wall Street began to deal in shells, cannon, 
submarines, blankets, clothing, shoes, canned meat, and the thousands of 
other articles needed for the prosecution of a great war.” (John Moody, The 
Masters of Capital, pp. 164-165, as quoted in The Creature…p. 236)  While 
Morgan protested that he was a pacifist and hated war, “His hatred against 
war did not prevent him, citizen of a neutral country, from furnishing 
belligerent powers with 4,400,000 rifles for a matter of $194,000.000…. The 
profits were such as to compensate to some degree for his hatred of 
warfare… (Lewinsohn, The Profits of War Through the Ages, pp. 103-4, 
222-24, as quoted in The Creature…p. 237),  “The declaration of war by the 
United States, in addition to extricating the wealthiest American families 
from a dangerous situation, also opened new vistas of profits.”  (Lundberg, 
America’s Sixty Families, pp. 141-42 as quoted in The Creature…p. 239).  
Another effect of the war was that European governments borrowed $25 
billion from the Federal Reserve.  When these loans were defaulted, the debt 
was passed on to the American people to repay.   This practice continues 
today.  Presidents go around the globe promising billions of dollars in 
foreign aid.  American people are forced to repay the loans when they are 
defaulted.  The American people are asked to do their part or pay their fair 
share which impoverishes and quagmires them in debt.  Why?  Is it the 
objective of the bankers to destroy the United States of America and its 
people whose Constitution stands in the way of their purposes? 
 
In order to collect money, there had to be a reason for money to be created 
and loaned.  World War I was created by the manipulation of the banking 
cartel for just that reason—to have an excuse to loan money, created out of 
thin air, and then later collect the same money with interest.  In the Memoirs 
of Cordell Hull, this observation was made.  “The conflict (World War I) 
forced the further development of the income-tax principle.  Aiming, as it 
did, at the one great-untaxed source of revenue, the income-tax law had been 
created in the nick of time to meet the demands of war.  And the conflict 
also assisted the putting into effect of the Federal Reserve System, likewise 
in the nick of time.”  In other words, the bankers planned this.  They created 
a source of money (through the Federal Reserve), a reason to loan the money 
(WWI), and then a means to collect money to cover war debt (the graduated 



income tax).  After all these were in place so the bankers could profit, then 
the war was instigated. 
 
Some behind-the-scenes information about World War I is that Max 
Warburg was brother to Paul Warburg, Paul being the chief drafter of the 
Federal Reserve Act.  Paul Warburg was also a highly paid associate of the 
Rothschilds.  Max was the personal banker for Kaiser Wilhelm and Max was 
also a member of the dominant German news agency, Wolff.  Wolff was 
owned by the Rothschilds.  Kaiser Wilhelm used Wolff to agitate the 
Germans to World War I.  Max Warburg secured funding for the Germans.  
Paul Warburg secured funding for the opposition.  This pattern, of the 
Rothschilds being in high places behind-the-scenes on both sides, was later 
repeated in World War II. 
 
Again, for all this to occur, there had to be a President willing to go along 
with what the banking conspiracy wanted.  Woodrow Wilson was that 
President, being primarily a pawn of Colonel Edward Mandell House.  
Woodrow Wilson was elected because he had kept the country out of the 
war, however, prior to the election, secretly; House was negotiating the 
agreements that later brought the United States into the war.  “Ten months 
before the election which returned Wilson to the White House in 1916, 
‘because he kept us out of the war,’ Colonel House negotiated a secret 
agreement with England and France on behalf of Wilson which pledged the 
United States to intervene on behalf of the Allies.  On March 9, 1916, 
Woodrow Wilson formally sanctioned the undertaking.  If an inkling of the 
conversations between Colonel House and the leaders of England and 
France had reached the American people before the election, it might have 
caused incalculable revulsions of public opinion…From this conversation 
and various conferences with Sir Edward Grey grew the Secret Treaty, made 
without the knowledge and consent of the United States Senate, by which 
Woodrow Wilson and House chained the United States to the chariot of the 
Entente…After the War the text of the agreement leaked out.  Grey was the 
first to tattle.  Page discussed it at length.  Colonel House tells its history.  C. 
Hartley Grattan discusses it at length in his book, Why We Fought.  But for 
some incomprehensible reason the enormous significance of the revelation 
never penetrated the consciousness of the American people.”  (Viereck, pp. 
106-08, as quoted in The Creature…, p. 241)  Ambassador Page stated,  “the 
fatal moral weakness of the …scheme is that we should plunge into the War, 
not on the merits of the cause, but by a carefully sprung trick.”  (Quoted by 
Viereck, pp. 112-13, as quoted in The Creature…, p. 242.)  



 
Other activities of House were to help create the Federal Reserve.  “When 
the Federal Reserve legislation at last assumed definite shape, House was the 
intermediary between the White House and the financiers.” (Viereck, pp. 4, 
35, 37 as quoted in The Creature…, p. 458).  He also helped channel funds 
to the Bolsheviks for their revolution in Russia, supported the U.S. joining 
the League of Nations, organized the creation of the Council on Foreign 
Relations, had close ties with the Rothschilds, and sought “socialism as 
dreamed of by Karl Marx.”  Wilson himself said, “Mr. House…his thought 
and mine are one.”  (Charles Seymour, The Intimate Papers of Charles 
House, Vol. I, p. 114, as quoted in The Creature… p. 240) As already stated, 
House was also involved with making secret agreements with England and 
France to get America into the war. 
 
At the end of World War I, the Treaty of Versailles was created with such 
severe demands on the Germans it was recognized that the peace would be 
short-lived.  It created a situation ripe for Hitler.  Lord Curzon of England 
said, “This is no peace.  This is only a truce for twenty years.”  
 
After the Treaty of Versailles, the practices of the Federal Reserve helped 
create extreme inflation in Germany.  It was desired that a situation ripe for 
later wars be created.  Through meddling from the banking cartel, the 
German economy almost collapsed.  The Dawes plan, set up by the bankers, 
provided loans to Germany.  It also subsidized a company headed by Paul 
Warburg.  This company later became one of the important supply 
companies to Hitler.   
 
Wilson knew what he was doing.  On his deathbed, he said, “I have betrayed 
my country.”  Prior to this, he also said, “There is a power somewhere so 
organized, so subtle, so watchful, so interlocked, so complete, so 
pervasive—that they better not speak above their breath when they speak in 
condemnation of it.”  He also stated, “We have come to be one of the most 
completely controlled and dominated governments in the world—no longer 
a government of free opinion, no longer a government by conviction and 
vote of the majority, but a government by the opinion and duress of small 
groups of dominant men.”   
 
Basically, WWI was created by the conspirators to collect profits and to set 
the stage for another war.  Before they started the second war, they needed 
to create a political body they could slowly expand in power and authority. 



 
When the League of Nations was formed at the end of WWI, it was the first 
attempt at world government.  However, it was too open and obvious, so the 
Senate voted it down.  Therefore, the conspirators created other 
organizations to bring about more subtle changes to world government, in a 
fashion that would not alert anyone as to what they were doing.   
 
Richard Gardner  “An end-run around national sovereignty, eroding it piece 
by piece, will accomplish much more than the old-fashioned frontal assault.” 
(“The Hard Road to World Order”, Foreign Affairs, 1974, as quote in 
Newswatch, 6/1/99, p. 20) 
 
They created the Council on Foreign Relations.  “Colonel House was only 
one man, where a multitude was needed.  He has set the pattern and outlined 
goals for the future, and he still had a scheme or two in mind.  In particular, 
he foresaw it would be necessary for the Fabians to develop a top level 
Anglo-American planning group in the field of foreign relations which could 
secretly influence policy on the one hand and gradually ‘educate’ public 
opinion on the other…To the ambitious young Fabians, British and 
American, who had flocked to the peace conference as economists and 
junior officials, it soon became evident that a New World Order was not 
about to be produced at Paris…For them, Colonel House arranged a dinner 
meeting at the Hotel Majestic on May 19, 1919, together with a select group 
of Fabian-certified Englishmen—notably, Arnold Toynbee, R.H. Tawney 
and John Maynard Keynes.  All were equally disillusioned, for various 
reasons, by the consequences of the peace.  They made a gentlemen’s 
agreement to set up an organization, with branches in England and 
American, ‘to facilitate the scientific study of international questions.’ As a 
result two potent and closely related opinion-making bodies were 
founded…The English branch was called the Royal Institute of International 
Affairs.  The American branch, first known as the Institute of International 
Affairs, was reorganized in 1921 as the Council on Foreign Relations.”  
(Martin, pp. 174-5 as quoted in The Creature…, p. 273)  The “President’s 
Report” published on August 31, 1972 has this to say about the CFR.  “The 
origins of the Council on Foreign Relations lay in the concern of the 
founders at what they regarded as the disappointing conduct of the Versailles 
negotiations, and at the short-sighted (as they saw it) rejection by the United 
States of membership in the League of Nations.  In 1921 they founded the 
Council as a privately funded, nonprofit and nonpartisan organization of 
individual members.” 



 
CFR member Allen Dulles said about the CRF, “There is no indication that 
American public opinion, for example, would approve the establishment of a 
super-state, or permit American membership in it.  In other words, time---a 
long time—will be needed before world government is politically feasible.  
This time element might seemingly be shortened so far as American opinion 
is concerned, by an active propaganda campaign in this country.” 
 
From a CFR publication entitled “Public Opinion and Postwar Security 
Commitments”, we see this statement, “The sovereignty fetish is still so 
strong in the public mind, that there would appear to be little chance of 
winning popular assent to American membership in anything approaching a 
super-state organization.  Much will depend on the kind of approach which 
is used in further popular education.” 
 
A former member of the CFR, Rear Admiral Chester Ward, said in 1980, 
“The most powerful clique [in the CFR] has one objective, they want to 
bring about the surrender of the sovereignty and the national independence 
of the United States.”  “The second clique of international members in the 
CFR comprises the Wall Street international bankers and their agents.  
Primarily, they want the world banking monopoly from whatever power 
ends up in control of the global government.  They would probably prefer 
that this be an all-powerful United Nations organization, but they are also 
prepared to deal with and form a one-world government controlled by the 
Soviet Communists, if the U.S. Sovereignty is ever surrendered to them.”   
 
A U.S. Congressman, John R. Rarick, said this about the CFR:  “The 
Council on Foreign Relations dedicated to one-world government, financed 
by a number of the largest tax-exempt foundations, and wielding such power 
and influence over our lives in the areas of finance, business, labor, military, 
education, and mass communication media should be familiar to every 
member [of Congress] concerned with good government, and with 
preserving and defending the Constitution and our free-enterprise system.  
Yet the nation’s right-to-know machinery, the news media, remain 
conspicuously silent when it comes to the CFR, its member, and their 
activities.  And I find that few university students and graduates have even 
heard of the Council on Foreign Relations.   The CFR is ‘the establishment.’  
Not only does it have the influence and power in key decision-making 
positions at the highest levels of government to apply pressure from above, 
but it also finances and uses individuals and groups to bring pressure from 



below, to justify the high level decisions for converting the United States 
from a sovereign Constitutional Republic into a servile member state of a 
one-world dictatorship.” 
 
The CFR has close relations with the United Nations.  The United Nations is 
part of the transition plan to transform national sovereignty into one-world 
government. 
 
“The ultimate purpose of all income redistribution is people control.”  
Trotsky 
 
After World War I, the conspirators continued to lay the groundwork for one 
world government.  There were obstacles.  Americans took pride in 
sovereignty and liberty.  Europeans had national and ethnic pride.  The 
Orient could not be manipulated at that point.  Africa was underdeveloped. 
India was too poor.  With all these obstacles, there was one area that was 
used as a testing ground—that was Russia.  There were actually two 
revolutions in Russia.  The first revolution in February, 1917 brought in a 
socialist government.  At that point, neither Lenin nor Trotsky were in 
Russia.  Then, October, the famous “October Revolution” took place.  It was 
financed by the bankers, financing the Bolshevik minority. 
 
“President Woodrow Wilson was the fairy godmother who provided Trotsky 
with a passport to return to Russia to ‘carry forward’ the revolution…At the 
same time careful State Department bureaucrats, concerned about such 
revolutionaries entering Russia, were unilaterally attempting to tighten up 
passport procedures.”  (Sutton, Revolution, p. 25 as quoted in The 
Creature…p. 266) 
 
Congressman Louis McFadden was Chairman of the House Banking 
Committee at that time.  He stated:  “They [the international banking 
conspiracy] financed Troksky’s mass meetings of the ‘discontented and 
rebellious’ in New York.  They paid Trotsky’s passage from New York to 
Russia so that he might assist in the destruction of the Russian Empire.  
They tormented and instigated the Russian Revolution, and they placed a 
large fund of American dollars at Trotsky’s disposal in one of their branch 
banks in Sweden.”   After the Bolsheviks were in power, all banks were 
nationalized and run by the private, international bankers.  The purpose of 
the conspirators takeover of Russia was for the future plans of pitting two 



sides against each other and profiting from both, the old Rothschild’s 
formula.   
 
Wilson, the puppet of the conspirators, had this to say about the Revolution 
the new dictatorship and its slaughter of human life.  “Assurance has been 
added to our hope for the future peace of the world, by the wonderful and 
heartening things that have been happening the last few weeks in Russia.  
Here is a fit partner for the League of Honor.”  Later he sent Elihu Root with 
$20 million dollars designated as part of a U.S. war fund.   
 
After the Revolution, in the attempt to stay in Power, Lenin has this to say.  
“Without the assistance of capital it will be impossible for us to retain 
proletarian power in an incredibly ruined country in which the peasantry, 
also ruined, constitutes the overwhelming majority---and of course, for this 
assistance capital will squeeze hundreds per cent out of us.  This is what we 
have to understand.  Hence, either this type of economic relations or 
nothing… (V.I. Lenin, Report to the Tenth Congress of the Russian 
Communist Party, March 15, 1921, quoted by Sutton, Revolution, p. 157, 
quoted by The Creature…, p. 294)  “The Capitalists of the world and their 
governments, in pursuit of conquest of the Soviet market, will close their 
eyes to the indicated higher reality and thus will turn into deaf mute 
blindmen.  They will extend credits, which will strengthen for us the 
Communist Party in their countries; and giving us the materials and 
technology we lack, they will restore our military industry, indispensable for 
our future victorious attack on our suppliers.  In other words, they will 
labor for the preparation of their own suicide. (Quoted by Joseph Finder, 
Red Carpet, 1983, p. 8, as quoted in The Creature…p. 294)  
 
Winston Churchill recognized these facts.  He wrote in a newspaper article:  
“From the days of Weishaupt to those of Karl Marx, to those of 
Trotsky…this world wide conspiracy…has been steadily growing.  This 
conspiracy played a definitely recognizable role in the tragedy of the French 
Revolution.  It has been the mainspring of every subversive movement 
during the nineteenth century; and now at last this band of extraordinary 
personalities from the underworld of the great cities of Europe and America 
have gripped the Russian people by the hair of their heads, and have become 
practically the undisputed masters of that enormous empire.”  (Illustrated 
Sunday Herald, February 8, 1920 as quoted in Newswatch, 4/15/99) 
 



“The hard fact is that American taxpayers unknowingly have been making 
monthly bank payments on behalf of Communist, socialist, and so-called 
Third-World countries for many years.”  (The Creature…p. 298) 
 
The Soviet Union had never been a valid threat until it was financed by the 
money interests of this country.  Neither was Communist China, until the 
United States betrayed Nationalist China.  Politically threatening scenarios 
are created by the bankers so that they can reap profits on both sides, while 
moving things along the path towards one-world dictatorship.  Much aid to 
the USSR has come from American money and technology—(not only the 
USSR, but also Korea, Vietnam, Iran and now China.)   
 
An example of what typically goes on was given by Representative James 
Traficant from Ohio.  “America gives billions to Russia.  With American 
cash, Russia builds missiles.  Russia then sells those missiles to China.  And 
China, who gets about $45 billion in trade giveaways from Uncle Sam, then 
sells those Russian-made missiles to Iran.  Now Iran, with those Russian-
made missiles sold to them by China, threatens the Mideast.  So Uncle Sam, 
who is concerned about Iran threatening the Mideast because of those 
Russian-made missiles sold to them by China that we financed by American 
cash sends more troops and needs more dollars….Mr. Speaker, this is not 
foreign policy.  This is foreign stupidity.”  (Congressional Record, April 29, 
1997 as quoted in The Creature, p. 304-5).                    
 
Other funding in the Bolshevik Revolution came from Federal Reserve 
members, some through the avenue of the Red Cross, in order to disguise the 
funding.   
 
The next major event of history for this country was the Great Depression.  
The conspiracy owns controlling interests in the media and publishing 
houses, and so has rewritten history according to their purposes.  The true 
reason for the Depression was the expansion, and later reduction, of the 
money supply by the Federal Reserve System.  Congressman Charles 
Lindbergh, Sr., recognized that the underlying cause of the depression was 
artificially induced.   “Under the Federal Reserve Act, panics are 
scientifically created; the preset panic is the first scientifically created one, 
worked out as we figure a mathematical problem.”  (Charles A. Lindbergh, 
Sr. The Economic Pinch, 1923 report as quoted in The Creature… p. 476.)     
Another critic of the Federal Reserve saw the same thing.  Congressman 
Louis McFadden, Chairman of the House Banking Committee, said, “It was 



not accidental.  It was a carefully contrived occurrence.  The international 
bankers sought to bring about a condition of despair here so that they might 
emerge as rulers of us all!”  Curtis Dall, FDR’s son-in-law and a manager 
for one of the owners of the Federal Reserve, said about the Depression, 
“Actually, it was a calculated ‘shearing’ of the public by the world money 
powers, triggered by the planned sudden shortage of call money in the New 
York money market.” (Curtis B. Dall, My Exploited Father-In-Law) 
 
It was the Federal Reserve and its owners that brought about the Great 
Depression.  “In May 1920… the farmers were exceedingly 
prosperous….They were paying off their mortgages.  They had bought a lot 
of new land, at the instance of the government—had borrowed money to do 
it—and then they were bankrupted by a sudden contraction of credit and 
currency, which took place in 1920…. The Federal Reserve Board met in a 
meeting which was not disclosed to the public—and they spent all day; the 
minutes made 60 printed pages, and it appears in the Senate Document 310 
of February 10, 1923…. Under action taken by the Reserve Board on May 
18, 1920, there resulted a violent contraction of credit…. The contraction of 
credit and currency had the effect, the next year, of diminishing the national 
production $15,000,000,000; it had the effect of throwing millions of people 
out of employment; it had the effect of reducing the value of lands and 
ranches $20,000,000,000. (U.S. Congress, Senate, Special Committee on the 
Investigation of Silver, Silver, Part 5, 76th Congress, 1st session, April 7, 
1939, pp. 196-97 as quoted in The Creature…p. 476-77)   
 
Ultimately, behind the scenes, was the Rothschild family.  Eustace Mullins, 
In Secrets of the Federal Reserve, states “On February 6th, 1929, Mr. 
Montague Norman, governor of the bank of England [and an agent of the 
Rothschilds], came to Washington and had a conference with Andrew 
Mellon, Secretary of the Treasure.  Immediately after that mysterious visit, 
the Federal Reserve Board abruptly changed its policy and pursued a high 
discount rate policy, abandoning the cheap money policy which it had 
inaugurated in 1927, after Mr. Norman’s other visit.  The stock market crash 
and the deflation of the American people’s financial structure was scheduled 
to take place in March.  To get the ball rolling, Paul Warburg gave the 
official warning to the traders to get out of the market.”   
 
William Bryon, author of “The United States Unsolved Monetary and 
Political Problems” has this to say about the Panic of 1929.  “When 
everything was ready, the New York financiers started calling 24 hour 



broker call loans.  This meant that the stock brokers and the customers had 
to dump their stock on the market in order to pay the loans.  This naturally 
collapsed the stock market, and brought a banking collapse all over the 
country, because the banks not owned by the oligarchy were heavily 
involved in broker call claims a this time.  Bank runs soon exhausted their 
coin and currency, and they had to close.  The Federal Reserve refused to 
come to their aid, even though they were instructed under the law to 
maintain and elastic currency.” 
 
Most of the members of Congress had been bought off.  One of the few to 
speak the truth, Congressman McFadden stood in Congress on June 10, 
1932, with this powerful speech:  “Mr. Chairman, we have in this country 
one of the most corrupt institutions the world has ever known.  I refer to the 
Federal Reserve Board and the Federal Reserve banks, which have cheated 
the government and the people of the United States out of enough money to 
pay off the national debt several times over.  This evil institution has 
impoverished and ruined the people of the United States, and has practically 
bankrupted our government.  It had done this through the defects of that law 
under which it operates, through the mal-administration of the law, by the 
Federal Reserve Board, and through the corrupt practices of the moneyed 
vultures who control it!   
 
 “Some people think the Federal Reserve banks are United States 
government institutions.  They are NOT!  They are private credit 
monopolies, which prey upon the people of the United States for the benefit 
of themselves and their foreign swindlers, and the rich and predatory 
moneylenders.  In that dark crew of financial pirates, there are those who 
would cut a man’s throat to get a dollar out of his pocket; there are those 
who send money into states to buy votes to control our legislation; and there 
are those who maintain international propaganda for the purpose of 
deceiving us and wheedling us into granting new concessions which will 
permit them to cover up their past misdeeds and set again in motion their 
gigantic train of crime! 
 
“These twelve private credit monopolies were deceitfully and disloyally 
foisted upon this Country by bankers who came here from Europe, and 
repaid our hospitality by undermining our American institutions.  Those 
bankers took money out of this Country to finance Japan in a war against 
Russia.  They created a reign of terror in Russia with our money.  They 
planned and instigated the Russian Revolution. 



 
“In 1912 the National Monetary Association, under the chairmanship for the 
late Senator Nelson Aldrich, presented a vicious bill called the National 
Reserve Association Bill.  This is usually spoken of as the Aldrich Bill, 
although Aldrich did not write it.  He was the tool, if not the accomplice, of 
the European bankers who, for nearly 20 years, had been scheming to set up 
a central bank in America.  In 1912 they were spending—and are continuing 
to spend---vast sums of money to accomplish their purpose. 

“We were opposed to the Aldrich plan for a central bank.  The men who 
ruled the Democratic Party then promised the people that if they were 
returned to power there would be no central bank established here while they 
held the reigns or government.  Thirteen months later, that promise was 
broken, and the Wilson administration, under the tutelage of sinister Wall 
Street figures, established, here in our free Country, the worm-eaten 
monarchical institution or the ‘King’s Bank’—to control us from the top 
downward and to shackle us from the cradle to the grave!  
 
“When the Federal Reserve Act was passed, the people of these United Sates 
did not perceive that a world banking system was being set up here.  A 
super-state, controlled by international bankers and international industries 
acting together to enslave the world for their own pleasure.  Every effort has  
been made by the Federal Reserve Board to conceal its powers, but the truth 
is:  The Fed has usurped the government!  It controls everything here, and it 
controls all our foreign relations!  It makes or breaks governments at will!”  
(Congressman McFadden, Congressional speech June 10, 1932) 
 
A Representative of today who is aware of the damage of the Federal 
Reserve is Ron Paul of Texas.  “The Federal Reserve is unconstitutional, 
pure and simple.  The only Constitutional money is gold and silver, and 
notes redeemable in them.  Not Fed funny money.  Without the Federal 
Reserve, our money could not be inflated, at the behest of big government or 
big banks.  Your income and savings would not lose their value.  Just as 
important, we wouldn’t have this endless string of booms and busts, 
recessions and depressions, with each bust getting worse.  They aren’t 
natural to the free market; they’re caused by the schemers at the Fed.”  
(Letter, summer, 1998 as quoted in Newswatch, 1/1/98, p. 22) 
 
The near collapse of the economy during the Depression, created 
subversively by the Federal Reserve, led for a cry for government 



intervention.  FDR came into power.  FDR wrote House (the man who 
controlled Woodrow Wilson) and FDR said, “The real truth of the matter is, 
as you and I know, that a financial element in the larger centers has owned 
the government ever since the days of Andrew Jackson.”  
 
Regarding Roosevelt, his own son-in-law, Curtis Dall, had this to say.  “For 
a long time I felt that FDR had developed many thoughts and ideas that were 
his own, to benefit this country.  But he didn’t.  Most of his thoughts, his 
political ‘ammunition,’ as it were, were carefully manufactured for him in 
advance bye the CFR/one-world money group.  Brilliantly, with great gusto, 
like a fine piece of artillery, he exploded that prepared ‘ammunition’ in the 
middle of an unsuspecting target, the American people--and thus paid off 
and retained his internationalist political support.” 
 
FDR came to the White House in 1933 when the United States was in the 
middle of the Great Depression.  He was inaugurated on March 4th, 1933.  
Five days later “The Emergency Banking Relief Act” was passed with gave 
FDR the power of the Act of October 6, 1917.  This Act of October 6, 1917 
was the “Trading With the Enemy” Act in which at that time German 
citizens were placed totally under the power of the President of the United 
States.  Now, through the War Powers Act approved by Congress March 9, 
1933, all American citizens were considered to be “enemies.”  The 
American people came under the power granted to the President in the War 
Powers Act.  This War Powers Act has never been repealed.  Than means 
for 67 years, the people of the United States have been living under martial 
law, and the Constitution has been bypassed.   
 
FDR did great damage to the United States through the “The War Powers 
Act.”  Because of the Great Depression, the country was in a state of 
emergency, howbeit created and contrived.  Nevertheless, it allowed the 
totalitarian dictatorship of the President.   
 
In 1933, Congressman James Black stated in the Congressional Record:  “I 
think of all the damnable heresies that have ever been suggested in 
connection with the Constitution, the doctrine of emergency is the worst.  It 
means that when Congress declares an emergency, there is no Constitution.  
This means it’s dead!” 
 
As the new dictator, Roosevelt first seized all the gold and silver and turned 
it over to the Federal Reserve Banks.  Emergency war currency based on 



nothing but debt was issued.  Also, the “sovereign states” no longer existed, 
and were now subject to the dictatorship of the Federal government.  On 
June 6, 1934, the states were allowed to enter into interstate compacts, and 
regional government.  In other words, the states, instead of being sovereign, 
were now corporations and sub-corporation of the District of Columbia.  The 
former “sovereign states” were now under the control of Washington, D.C.  
The former “sovereign states” were no longer superior to the Federal 
government.  All citizens of the states were now citizens of the Federal 
government.  
 
Next Roosevelt ran through Congress the “Federal Rules of Civil 
Procedure” Act.  This caused the courts system to no longer operate under 
the Constitution and Common Law, but Admiralty Law.  Here is what a 
judge told Howard Freeman, an expert in this change of court system.  “In 
1938, all the higher judges, the top attorneys and the U.S. attorneys were 
called into a secret meeting, and this is what we were told:  ‘America is a 
bankrupt nation—it is completely owned by its creditors.  The creditors own 
the Congress, they own the Executive branch, the Judicial branch, and they 
own all the State governments!  Take silent judicial notice of this fact, but 
never reveal it openly.  Your court is operating in an Admiralty Jurisdiction.  
Call it anything you want, but do not call it Admiralty!’”  
 
In Admiralty Jurisdiction, there has to be a valid international contract in 
dispute.  If people were aware of this, and demanded to see the international 
contract, what would be given is the national debt and that the international 
bankers own the nation.    Howard continues, “But the bankers, at their 
secret meeting in 1938, instructed the judges and attorneys that it ‘is not 
expedient at this time’ to admit that they own everything and could foreclose 
on every nation of the world.  The reason they don’t want to tell everyone 
that they own everything is that there are still too many privately owned 
guns out there.  There are uncooperative armies and other military forces.  
So, until they can gradually consolidate all armies into a WORLD ARMY, 
and all courts into a single WORLD COURT, it is not ‘expedient’ to admit 
the jurisdiction the courts are operating under.  Since the courts were 
instructed not to call it ‘Admiralty Jurisdiction’, they call it ‘Statutory 
Jurisdiction’”.  (In light of this quote, note the big push to get rid of privately 
owned guns, which our forefathers considered in the Second Amendment to 
be necessary against a corrupt government.  Also, note the ever increasing 
power of the United Nations and how Clinton has turned the U.S. Military 
over to it.) 



 
Congressman Louis McFadden, Chairman of the House Banking 
Committee, charged that the seizure of the gold which Roosevelt had 
required was “an operation run for the benefit of the international bankers.”  
James Warburg, son of Paul Warburg, and one of the conspirators admitted, 
“McFadden was preparing to break the whole deal when he collapsed at a 
banquet and died.  As two assassination attempts had already been made 
against him, many suspected poisoning.”  
 
FDR created the Export-Import Bank which turned out to be a means where 
Americans taxpayers ended up paying interest as well as principal on loans 
made by the U.S. government to other nations, which the nations in turn  
defaulted on.  He also borrowed money for the new socialist programs he 
created.  Again, citizens ended up paying for these programs in taxes.   
 
These gradual changes which involved fraud and deceptive words were all 
part of the master plan to overcome the obstacles this nation had posed to the 
bankers.  “Norman Thomas, a Socialist that ran six times as a candidate for 
President of the United States on the Socialist Party ticket has stated:  ‘The 
American people will never knowingly adopt Socialism, but under the name 
Liberalism, they will adopt every fragment of the Socialist program until 
America will one day be a Socialist nation without knowing how it 
happened.’  Three months before his 1959 visit to the United States, Nikita 
Khrushchev, then ruthless dictator of the Illuminati’s International 
Communism stated:  ‘We can’t expect the American people to jump from 
Capitalism to Communism, but we can assist their elected leaders in giving 
them small doses of Socialism until, they awaken one day to find they have 
Communism.’” (Newswatch, 4/15/99, p. 16) 
 
During Roosevelt’s reign, the following appeared in the February 1934 issue 
of the New American, which was circulated among the bankers.  “Debts 
must be collected an loans and mortgages must be foreclosed as soon as 
possible!  When the common people have lost their homes, they will be 
more docile and easier to govern.  People without homes will not quarrel 
with their lenders.”   
 
The idea that the World War II brought the country out of the depression 
was a lie.  The money supply could have been increased at any point in time.   
 



“From the days of Spartucus, to Weishaupt, to those of Karl Marx, to those 
of Trotsky, this world-wide conspiracy for the overthrow of civilization has 
been steadily growing.”  Winston Churchill 
 
Going back to the fact that after WWI, the treaties were created in a way to 
bring about a situation ripe for Hitler, what went on behind the scenes in 
Germany is this.  After WWI, Germany was purposely left in ruins to help 
create the stage for the future conflict.  Then, the Dawes plan gave banking 
money and U.S. taxpayer money to I.G. Farben in Germany.  I. G. Farben 
supported Hitler.  I.G. Farben (who supported Hitler) was connected to 
American I.G. which was headed by Paul Warburg, who drafted the Federal 
Reserve Act.  Paul Warburg was also an agent of the Rothschilds, and was 
also one of the owners of the Federal Reserve.  Paul’s brother, Max, was the 
head of the German central bank.  Paul channeled money to Max who 
passed it on to Hitler.  While WWII seemed to have a real cause, (the rise of 
Hitler), without the monetary backing of the international banking cartel, 
Hitler could not have risen to power.  Anthony Sutton, in Wall Street and the 
Rise of Hitler, states:  “Without the capital…there would have been no I.G. 
Farben in the first place, and almost certainly no Adolf Hitler and World 
War II.”  Also, Standard Oil, which was owned by the Rockefeller interests, 
had a joint venture with I.G. Farben to discover a process to convert coal to 
oil, a necessary step for Germany’s war effort.  In 1943, I.G. Farben 
produced 100 % of Germany’s synthetic rubber, 100% of its lubricating oil, 
and 84% of its explosives.  It also manufactured gas for the concentration 
camps, as well as 45% of the funds to help elect Hitler to power in 1933.  
 
The Dulles brothers, representatives of the owners of the Federal Reserve, 
met with Hitler on January 4, 1933, to give him the funds he needed to 
become Chancellor of Germany.  One of the brothers (who gave these funds 
to Hitler) later became the Secretary of State to Eisenhower.  
 
Another institution that helped Hitler rise to power was the Bank of England 
(controlled by the Rothschilds).  John Hargrave, a biographer, states, “It is 
quite certain that Mr. Norman (head of the Bank of England at the time) did 
all he could to assist Hitlerism to gain and maintain political power….”    
 
“There is considerable evidence available to indicate that Hitler had no 
intention of attacking Britain and of engaging in a war with a power he 
greatly admired…While Chamberlain was Prime Minister of Britain there 
was no real ‘shooting war’ with Germany.  The leaders of both the German 



and British governments were aware of the plans of the International 
Bankers to have another major war, and they were negotiations in an effort 
to avoid it.  Hitler wanted Britain to join him in an all-out attack on the 
conspirators.  The CONTROLLED press in Britain launched a bitter 
campaign against Chamberlain.  The ‘powers that be’ wanted Chamberlain 
out of the way so that they could get a real war under way.  Under the 
propaganda barrage, Chamberlain was forced to resign.  He was replaced by 
Winston Churchill.  Immediately afterward, the ‘shooting war’ started in 
earnest, with a British air attack on Germany.  The following year, the 
German High Command (unknown to Hitler) sent Rudolph Hess to Britain 
to contact Lord Hamilton and Churchill to tell them that if they would sign a 
Peace Treaty, the German generals would get rid of Hitler and concentrate 
their military might on the destruction of Communism in Russia and other 
European countries.  Churchill refused to agree to the offer made by Hess. 
Hess was jailed in Britain for the duration of the war.”  (All Honorable Men, 
by James Martin; Bombing Vindicated by J.M. Spaight, principle assistant 
secretary to the British Air Ministry, published in 1944, as quoted in 
Newswatch, 4/15/99, p. 19) 
 
[For those younger readers who do not know history, England and the 
United States were supposed to have been on the opposing side to Germany 
and Hitler in WWII.]  
 
A 1940 Gallup polls found 83% of Americans were against entering into the 
war.  Roosevelt had to find a politically acceptable way to do so.   A 
conclusion in The Final Secret of Pearl Harbor by Admiral Robert Theobald 
was that the plans to use Pearl Harbor as the excuse actually began in June, 
1940.  Furthermore, Roosevelt knew about the attack a full 21 hours before 
it happened.   
 
“Frank Murphy was a Supreme Court Justice when he discovered that there 
was indeed a plot to destroy the United States of America.  Murphy had a 
meeting with Congressman Martin Dies, the Chairman of the House 
Committee on Un-American Activities.  Murphy told Dies: ‘We’re doomed!  
The Communists have control completely.  They’ve got control of Roosevelt 
and his wife as well.’  (American Opinion Magazine, February 1971, p. 145)  
In 1949 Murphy was to be released from a Detroit hospital completely 
recovered from an illness, but suddenly had a heart attack and died.  
Congressman Dies was convinced he was murdered.” (The Unseen Hand, by 
Ralph Epperson, p. 304)   (as quoted in Newswatch, 6/1/99) 



 
The conspirators’ plans were working.  Hitler had risen to power.  WWII 
was in full swing.  Roosevelt had brought the United States into the war.  
From the bankers vantage, they want to reap profits from all sides, force the 
United States into further debt and more socialism, and use the war to gain 
greater control of the U.S.S.R.    To get the U.S.S.R. into the war, the U.S. 
government, with orders from the conspiracy, shipped arms and vehicles for 
the Soviets to use, supposedly against Germany.  Thus the country that later 
was such a “threat” was armed by the U.S.  Another way the conspirators 
aided Russia is that Churchill and Roosevelt made a secret pact with Stalin 
to delay the plan of invasion of Europe from 1943 to 1944.  This allowed 
Russia to gain more of Eastern Europe.    The U.S.S.R. ended up the way the 
conspirators wanted at the ended of the war—with more land. The U.S. 
ended up with thousands of lives lost and war debts.  
 
“First, we will take Eastern Europe, then the masses of Asia.  Then we will 
encircle the United States which will be the last bastion of capitalism.  We 
shall not have to attack.  It [the U.S.] will fall like a ripe grapefruit into our 
hands.”  (V.I. Lenin, Newswatch, 4/15/99, p. 15)  
 
“James Forrestal, America’s first Secretary of Defense, became very 
dismayed over the deliberate refusal of the United States to win  
World War II two full years before the hostilities ended.  The United States, 
by agreement between Roosevelt and Churchill of England, rearmed Russia 
with Lend-Lease war material paid for by American tax payers, and then 
waited until Russia could march into Berlin, therefore capturing all of 
Eastern Europe for International Communism.  This so upset James Forrestal 
that he stated:  ‘These men are not incompetent or stupid.  If they were 
merely stupid, they would occasionally make a mistake in our favor.’” (The 
Assassination of Joe McCarthy by Medford Evans, p. 113)  “When you 
speak out as a government figure against the conspiracy for world 
government, you make enemies in high places.  The following was recorded 
in the Congressional Record:  ‘The Communists both American and 
European, had good reason to hate Jim Forrestal: he hated them.  He 
emerged from the Second War dedicated to the destruction of Communism.  
He had opposed every concession to bring Russia into the war against Japan.  
He fought General Marshall’s effort to force Chiang Kai-shek to coalesce 
with the Chinese Communists.  He battled those men in the State 
Department who tried to give the Mediterranean to Russia.’” (Congressional 
Record, December 6, 1950, p. 16179)  “Forrestal knew the world of free 



enterprise was under siege the world over.  In the book, Meeting at Potsdam, 
it says ‘(He)…was alarmed by what he took to be Roosevelt’s trust in 
Stalin…Forrestal’s nightmare was that capitalism itself was under siege all 
over the world.  During the war his personal files fattened alarmingly—filled 
with names of journals and organizations and individuals who were under 
Communist influence.’” (Meeting at Potsdam by Charles L. Mee, Jr., p. 26)  
“Forrestal had discovered the insiders’ plans.  Forrestal wrote to his priest, 
Monsignor Sheehy, often about the threat of the overthrow of the U.S. 
government by Communists.  Sheehy said: ‘Many, many times in his letters 
to me Jim Forrestal wrote anxiously and fearfully and bitterly of the 
enormous harm that had been, and was unceasingly being done, by men in 
HIGH OFFICE in the United States Government, who he was convinced 
were Communists or under the influence of Communists, and who he said 
were shaping the policies of the United States Government to aid Soviet 
Russia and harm the United States.’”  (Death of James Forrestal by Cornell 
Simpson, p. 84)  (the above quotes in Newswatch, 6/1/99, p.7)  Forrestal was 
considered dangerous because he exposed the conspirators.  He was sent to 
Bethesda Naval Hospital where he supposedly died from “falling” out of 
window, though the coroner’s report never used the word “suicide”.  
 
Before Forrestal’s death, a freshman Senator named Joseph McCarthy came 
on the scene.  “It was Forrestal who personally alerted the freshman Senator 
to the Communist/Illuminati menace and named names to him of KEY 
persons in our federal government who were ‘consistently shaping our 
policies and programs to benefit Soviet Russia.’” (Death of James Forrestal, 
p. 147)  “Just after Thanksgiving, 1949, McCarthy had three visitors come to 
his office.  They ‘….showed the Senator a one-hundred page summary of 
Communist Subversion in the United States, including serious penetration of 
the State Department.  The report, which had been prepared under the 
direction of J. Edgar Hoover (head of the FBI), had already been supplied to 
the White House, the Secretary of State, and heads of other federal 
departments concerned.  It detailed the operations of spy networks operating 
in the U.S. government and involving a large number of State Department 
employees, some in VERY high positions.  Senator McCarthy read the 
report and was so shocked by what it revealed that he committed himself to 
DO something about it.’”  (American Opinion Magazine, January 1973, p. 
63)   “McCarthy saw a GIANT CONSPIRACY.  Why wouldn’t high 
officials in the State Department and the Secretary of State reveal the 
concentration of Communists if they were NOT part of that conspiracy?  
The State Department conducts the official policy of the U.S. with foreign 



nations.  Could our State Department have been taken over by Communists 
to aid in the overthrow of non-Communist governments?  ‘McCarthy also 
told the American public that it was at the Yalta conference in 1945, that 
Roosevelt and Stalin PLANNED, not only the Korean War that the United 
States was then involved in, but also the Vietnamese war that was to follow 
some 10 to 12 years later.  It was on September 23, 1950, that McCarthy 
charged: “Here (Yalta) was signed the death warrant of the young men who 
were dying today in the hills and valleys of Korea.  Here was signed the 
death warrant of the young men who will die tomorrow (yet in 10 – 12 years 
from then) in the jungles of Indochina (Vietnam).”’”  (The Unseen Hand, 
Epperson, p. 311)  “What can be made of this unbroken series of decisions 
and acts contributing to the strategy of defeat?  They cannot be attributed to 
incompetence….” (David, Fear of Conspiracy, p. 4)  “Senator McCarthy 
concluded that the purpose for this great conspiracy was ‘to diminish the 
United States in world affairs, to weaken us militarily, to confuse our spirit 
(will) with talk of surrender in the Far East, and to impair our will to resist 
evil.  To What end?  To the end that we shall be contained and frustrated and 
finally fall victim to Soviet intrigue from within and Russian military might 
from without.’”  (America’s Retreat From Victory by Joseph McCarthy, p. 
138)  “Senator Joseph McCarthy paid with his reputation and his life for 
exposing this great conspiracy.  ‘Louis Budenz, a former member of the 
Communist Party, said about the Senator: “The destruction of Joe McCarthy 
leaves the way open to intimidate any person of consequence who moves 
against the conspiracy.  The Communist made him a symbol to remind 
political leaders  in America not to harm the Conspiracy or its world 
conquest designs.”’”  (McCarthy, American Opinion, p. 9, s quoted in The 
Unseen Hand by Ralph Epperson, p. 315)  (The above quoted references 
about Forrestal and McCarthy as quoted in Newswatch, 6/1/99 pp. 6-9) 
 
“During World War II, American influence and power in the Far East were 
unquestioned because of our military victory over the Japanese Empire.  The 
U.S. military and naval forces were predominant in China, Japan, Korea, 
Burma and the Philippines.  China was ruled by Chiang Kai-shek who was 
unswervingly loyal to American interest.  He was educated in America and 
wanted a Constitutional Republic patterned after America.  Although Mao 
Tse-tung’s Communist forces were poised to challenge the National 
Government…their rule in 1945 was confined to regions of rural North 
China.  Their chances of victory were nil.  In four short years, the actions of 
Washington, the State Department, had tossed away all this military and 



political might.  The story of how this happened is an amazing betrayal of 
America’s security by its own officials.”  (Newswatch 4/15/99, p. 23) 
 
General MacArthur realized what was going on.  “It seems strangely 
difficult for some to realize that here in Asia is where the Communist 
Conspirators have elected to make their play for global conquest….that if we 
lose the war to Communism in Asia, the fall of Europe is inevitable, win it 
and Europe most probably would avoid war and yet preserve freedom…We 
MUST win.  There is no substitute for victory.” (General Douglas 
MacArthur, Reminiscences, p.440 as quoted in Newswatch, 6/1/99, p. 14)  
 
Regarding these matters, Lieutenant Colonel “Bud” Farrell, USAF, retired, 
stated :  “It was the traitor, President Harry S. Truman himself, who 
REFUSED TO ALLOW General Douglas MacArthur, the Supreme 
Commander of the United Nations fighting forces in Korea, to bomb the 
bridges at the Yalu River over which the Chinese Communist troops came 
by the hundreds of thousands to kill and wound our soldiers.  Truman and 
the Soviet General in charge at the United Nations TOTALLY 
HANDCUFFED MacArthur in all instances.  General MacArthur was only 
in command of the fighting forces in Korea, not in command of the United 
Nations position as “Under-Secretary of the Security Council.”  A Soviet 
General held this position of POWER AND AUTHORITY OVER 
MACARTHUR and all the United Nations fighting forces in Korea.  THE 
SAME WAS TRUE FOR VIETNAM.   When General MacArthur WOKE 
UP TO THE TREASON OF PRESIDENT TRUMAN and the Soviets in the 
United Nations, he executed one of the greatest military performances ever 
ventured in modern warfare.  His dangerous but magnificent, military 
engagement and sea landing at “Inchon” on September 15, 1950 enabled his 
military forces to slaughter the communist forces, destroy their massive 
supply dumps, and put the Red Chinese, North Koreans and their Soviet 
advisors on the run.  MacArthur never asked permission form the United 
Nations Security Council (Soviet General Zinchenko) to perform this 
SECRET military operation.  MacArthur hand-picked close and loyal 
military officers in doing so, and they kept a tight lid on the entire operation.  
Originally, our forces were to never win any battles as planned by the Soviet 
Generals in the United Nations.  But General MacArthur realized the treason 
and took positive action not only to save the lives of his fighting forces and 
destroying the enemy and their supply dumps, but also creating the “turning 
point” of the Korean War with his success at Inchon.  For this ‘positive 
action’, General Douglas MacArthur was relieved of his command of the 



United Nations fighting forces in Korea by the traitor President Harry S. 
Truman.  President Truman feared General MacArthur so much that just 
prior to General MacArthur returning to the United States from Korea, 
Truman hid out at Camp David for over 3 weeks in fear of being arrested by 
General MacArthur, who was a 5-Star General and in command of all 
military forces in the United States.  This allowed the controlled press in the 
United States time to attack MacArthur on all fronts, even before he returned 
home form Korea.  Big headlines in the monthly magazines of the United 
States described MacArthur  ‘As like unto Hitler returning home to the 
Chancellery.’  With cunning control of their national news outlets over the 
minds…[turned] people in the United States against MacArthur, the same 
man who had just saved the lives of thousands of their sons with daring 
military moves –against the wishes of the United Nations Command, in 
routing the Red Chinese and North Koreans at Inchon. 
  
General MacArthur was dismissed because he understood what was going 
on.  President Truman said “With deep regret, I have concluded that General 
of the Army Douglas MacArthur is unable to give his wholehearted support 
of the polices of the United States and the United Nations.”  (Eldorous 
Dayton, Give ‘em Hell Harry, p. 200)  [Apparently the polices of the United 
States and the United Nations did not include victory over Communism.] 
 
“First, we will take Eastern Europe, then the masses of Asia.  Then we will 
encircle the United States, which will be the last bastion of capitalism.  We 
shall not have to attack.  It [the U.S.] will fall like a ripe grapefruit into our 
hands.”  (V.I. Lenin, Newswatch, 4/15/99, p. 15)  
 
Communism is a word that has been taken out of circulation.  This is 
because “W. Cleon Skousen, assistant to FBI director J. Edgar Hoover, 
discover they (Communists) wanted to discredit the FBI and eliminate the 
House Committee on Un-American Activities.  Skousen condensed his 
finding of Communist objectives through infiltration into 45 points.  Point # 
33 stated: ‘Eliminate all laws or procedures which would interfere with the 
operation of the Communist apparatus.’ Point #34 stated: ‘Discredit and 
eventually dismantle the FBI.’  Point # 35 stated: ‘Eliminate the House 
Committee on Un-American Activities.’  Our ability to defend ourselves 
from infiltration would be gone.’”  (W. Cleon Skousen, The Naked 
Communist, as quoted in Newswatch, 6/1/99) 
 
For those unfamiliar with the term Communism, here are the: 



Communist Rules for Revolution. 
 
A. Corrupt the young; get them away from religion.  Get them interested in 

sex.  Make them superficial; destroy their ruggedness. 
B. Get control of all means of publicity, thereby: 

1. Get people’s minds off their government by focusing their attention  
 on  athletics, sexy books and plays and other trivialities. 

2. Divide the people into hostile groups by constantly harping on  
controversial matters of no importance.  

3. Destroy the people’s faith in their natural leaders by holding them up  
     to contempt and ridicule. 
4. Always preach true democracy, but seize power as fast and as  

 ruthlessly as possible. 
5. By encouraging Government extravagance, destroy its credits,  
     produce fear of inflation with rising prices and general discontent. 
6. Promote unnecessary strikes in vital industry, encourage civil 

disorders and foster a lenient and soft attitude on the part of the  
government toward such disorders. 

7. By specious [fair-seeming but deceptive] argument, cause the 
breakdown of old moral virtues,  honesty and sobriety. 

C. Cause the restriction of all firearms on some pretext with a view of 
confiscating them and leaving the population helpless.  (Don 
McAlvany, “America’s Road to Ruin,” The McAlvany Intelligence 
Advisor, December 1990, p.1, as quoted in Newswatch, 4/15/2000) 

 
Here is what appeared in the Congressional Record, which was uncovered 
by W. Cleon Skousen for the FBI while serving as an assistant to J. Edgar 
Hoover.  (from Newswatch, 4/15/99, p. 17) 
 
1. “Convince the U.S. to accept coexistence as the only alternative to 

atomic war.  This would give them free movement to spread 
International Communism. 

2. Convince the U.S. to capitulate [give in] in preference to engaging in 
an atomic war. 

3. Develop the ILLUSION that total disarmament by the U.S. would be 
a demonstration of moral strength. 

4. Permit free trade [what about the NAFTA Treaty with Mexico and 
Canada] between ALL nations regardless of whether items could be 
used for war. 



5. Extend long-term loans to Russia and Soviet satellites.  They would 
never pay them back because they plan to ‘bury us.’  

6. Provide U.S. ‘foreign aid’ to ALL nations, thus draining the wealth of 
our nation and causing steady long-term inflation to ‘debauch our 
currency.’ 

7. Grant recognition of Red China with admission to the United 
Nations.  Thus, expelling Nationalist China from the organization.  
President Richard Nixon accomplished this for his bosses of the 
Illuminati. 

8. Set up East and West Germany as separate states.  When near 
completion of their plan for world government, they would reunify 
Germany as an ‘electrifying overture of peace, so America would 
disarm. 

9. Prolong the conferences to ban atomic tests because the U.S. had 
agreed to suspend testing as long as the negotiations were in progress. 

10. Allow ALL Soviet satellites representation in the United Nations.  
They would have an equal vote as the United States. 

11. Promote the United Nations as the only hope for mankind.  If its 
charter is rewritten, DEMAND that it be set up as a one-world-
government with its own independent armed forces. 

12. Resist any attempt to outlaw the Communist Party within the U.S. 
13. Do away with loyalty oaths. 
14. Continue to give Russia access to the U.S. Patent Office. 
15. Capture one or BOTH political parties in the U.S.  (Now you can 

understand why no matter which party is in office, they continue 
toward Socialism….)  

16. Use technical decisions of the courts to WEAKEN basic American 
institutions by claiming their activities violate their civil rights. 

17. Get control of the school systems.  Use them for Socialism and 
current Communist propaganda.  Get control of teacher’s associations. 

18. Gain control of all student newspapers. 
19. Use student riots to foment public protest against programs and 

organizations which are under current Communist attack. 
20. Infiltrate the press, including the TV.  (The nightly anchors for ALL 

of the major TV networks are members of the subversive Council on 
Foreign Relations.) 

21. Gain control of KEY position in radio, TV, and motion pictures. 
22. Continue discrediting American culture by degrading all forms of 

artistic expression – nude movies, books, perverted art, etc. 



23. Control art critics and directors of museums.  “Our plan is to promote 
ugliness, repulsive, meaningless art.” 

24. Eliminate all laws governing obscenity by calling them ‘censorship’ 
and a violation of free speech and free press. 

25. Break down cultural standards of morality by promoting pornography 
in books, magazine, motion pictures, and TV. 

26. Present HOMOSEXUALITY, degeneracy, and promiscuity as 
‘normal, natural and healthy.’ 

27. Infiltrate the churches and replace revealed religion with ‘social’ 
religion.  Discredit the Bible and emphasize the need for ‘intellectual 
maturity’ which does not need a ‘religious crutch.’ 

28. Eliminate prayer or any phase of religious expression in the schools.  
(Communism has stated that if they have two generations of our 
schools without God in them they will take our nation.  It has been 35 
years.) 

29. Discredit the American Constitution by calling it inadequate – ‘out of 
step. 

30. Discredit the American founding fathers.  Present them as selfish 
aristocrats, who had no concern for the ‘common man’. 

31. Belittle all forms of American [Christian] culture and discourage the 
teaching of American history. 

32. Support all Socialist movement to give centralized control over any 
part of the culture – education, social agencies such as housing 
authority, welfare programs, mental health clinics, etc. 

33. Eliminate ALL laws or procedures which interfere with the Operation 
of the Communist apparatus. 

34. Discredit and eventually dismantle the FBI. 
35. Eliminate the House Committee on Un-American Activities. 
36. Infiltrate and gain control of more labor union.  Create crippling 

strikes of major manufacturers or the service industry. 
37. Infiltrate and gain control of big business.  Create a monopoly in the 

market place with them in control. 
38. Transfer some of all the power of arrest from the police to social 

agencies.  Treat ALL behavior problems as psychiatric disorders. 
39. Dominate the psychiatric profession and use mental health laws as a 

means of gaining coercive control over those who oppose Communist 
goals. 

40. Discredit the family as an institution.  Encourage promiscuity and 
easy divorce. 



41. Emphasize the need to raise children away from the negative 
influence of parents.  Attribute prejudices and mental blocks to 
suppressive influence of parents. 

42. Create the impression that violence and insurrection are legitimate 
aspects of the American tradition: that students and special interest 
groups should rise up and use ‘united force’ to solve problems. 

43. Overthrow all colonial governments before native populations are 
ready for self-government.  [Have we witnessed nation after nation in 
Africa overthrown for Communism as well as the Orient?] 

44. Internationalize the Panama Canal. 
45. Repeal the Connally Reservation to the Genocide Convention Treaty 

to the United Nations, so the U.S. cannot prevent the World Court 
from seizing jurisdiction over domestic (internal U.S.) problems.  This 
would give the World Court jurisdiction over nations and individuals 
alike.  (This was accomplished on February 19, 1986, with the 
passage of the Genocide Convention Treaty with the United Nations 
and the Ronald Reagan Administration.) 

 
By examining the extensive list of objectives, on should be able to readily 
acknowledge that the Illuminati’s plan is nearly complete!”  (Newswatch, 
4/15/99, pp. 17-18) 
 
Ezra Pound, a poet, exposed the conspirators on national radio.  He was 
imprisoned as a “political prisoner” without specific charge or trail.  He was 
labeled “mentally ill” and since the government is not required to hold trial 
for anyone that is “mentally ill”, Pound never got one.   
 
Soon after the war, Senator Joseph McCarthy accused many people in 
government of being Communists.  The government itself admitted this on 
June 30, 1953, in a report “Interlocking Subversion in Government 
Departments” written by the Senate International Security Subcommittee.  It 
said, “The Soviet international organization has carried on a successful and 
important penetration of the United States Government, and this penetration 
has not been fully exposed.   This penetration has extended from the lower 
ranks to top-level policy and operating positions in our government.  Despite 
the fact that the Federal Bureau of Investigation and other security agencies 
had reported extensive information about this Communist penetration, little 
was done by the Executive branch to interrupt the Soviet operative in their 
ascent within our government.” 
 



The Marshall Plan guaranteed that American Taxpayer would rebuild war-
torn Europe, Japan, and Russia, while the bankers collected profits on 
American debt, loans, and their business interests.  It further financed the 
bankers at America’s expense.   
 
“Good intentions will always be pleaded for every assumption of power.  It 
is hardly too strong to say that the Constitution was made to guard the 
people against the dangers of good intentions.  There are men in all ages 
who mean to govern well, but they mean to govern.  They promise to be 
good masters, but they mean to be master.”  Daniel Webster. 
 
During WWII, on January 1, 1942, 25 nations signed a “Declaration by the 
United Nations.”  This was the start of the current United Nations.  After 
WWII, the Council on Foreign Relations acting through the State 
Department, established the United Nations.  John D. Rockefeller donated 
the money to purchase land and build the headquarters in New York City.  
“Our own House Committee on UnAmerican Activities established the fact 
that all but one of our representatives that helped to establish the United 
Nations in September 1945 were communists.”   (Newswatch, 1/1/98, p.3) 
 
“The United Nations, through which a Communist-style world government 
is to be established, was founded by Communists from Russia and the 
Treasury and State Department of the United States. (Postwar Foreign Policy 
Preparation, 1939-45; Interlocking Subversion in Government Departments, 
sub-committee report June 30, 1953; also Senate Hearings on Activities of 
U.S. Cittizens Employed by the United Nations, and Hearings on the 
Institute of Pacific Relations; Newswatch, 11/1/98, p. 11)  They established 
a decolonization program, so colonies of the powers that won World War II 
could be set free.  Before they could learn self-rule, the 
Communist/Illuminati would overthrow them for Communism’s future 
world government.”  (Newswatch, 11/1/98, p. 11) 
 
Getting America to join a form of world government had been an objective 
of the CFR.  Now began the propaganda that the United Nations was 
“promoting international peace, harmony and understanding”.  The real 
purpose and ultimate end was to bring America into a one world 
government.  Therefore the purpose of the United Nations was to condition 
Americans to the idea of accepting global leadership.   
 



“The UN is a true world organization.  Actually, the creation of a world 
government, in any shape or form, depends not primarily upon the structure 
of an international organization, but upon the willingness of key countries to 
surrender certain sovereign rights.”  [Department of State Publication 
39291] 
 
John Foster Dulles, whom you remember was one of the men sent to help 
fund Hitler and later became Eisenhower’s first Secretary of State, said “The 
United Nations represents not a final stage in the development of world 
order, but only a primitive stage.  Therefore, its primary task is to create the 
conditions which will make possible a more highly developed organization.” 
 
Freedom from War –State Department Publication 7277 reads: 
 
“1) The first stage would significantly reduce the capabilities of nations to 
wage war by reducing the armed forces of the nations 2) The nuclear 
capabilities would be reduced by treaties 3) UN “peace keeping” powers 
would be strengthened.  This third stage would have the nations retaining 
only those forces required for maintaining internal order, but the United 
States would provide manpower for the United Nations Peace Force.”  
 
In The Fearful Master—A Second Look at the United Nations by G. Edward 
Griffin, Dr. J.B. Mathews, former chief investigator for the House 
Committee on Un-American Activities said, “I challenge the illusion that the 
UN is an instrument of peace.  It could not be less of a cruel hoax if it had 
been organized in Hell for the sole purpose of aiding and abetting the 
destruction of the United States.”   
 
A top Communist Party member said, “Now as to the United Nations.  If 
you were, let’s say, a building engineer and someone were to show you a set 
of blueprints about a certain building, you would know from those blueprints 
how that building was going to look.  Organizational ‘blueprints’ can be read 
the same way.  I need not be a member of the United Nations Secretariat to 
know that the UN “blueprint” is a Communist one.  I was at the Moscow 
headquarters of the World Communist Party for nearly 3 years, and was also 
a leading party worker.  I went to their colleges; I learned their pattern of 
operations, and if I see that pattern in effect anywhere, I can recognize it.”   
 
British espionage authority Chapman Pincher stated:  “Because of the 
protective cover they afford, all the major United Nations institutions have 



been heavily penetrated.  Whole books have been published listing the abuse 
and manipulation of the United Nations by the Soviets and their international 
financier backers.  The area most blatantly used for active measures and 
espionage is the main headquarters in New York.” 
 
In order to take over the military operations of sovereign countries, the 
conspirators helped fuel the Soviet threat so that countries would 
surrender their armies in the name of peace.  New conflicts are instigated 
by conspirator-paid infiltrators, creating conflicts in populations that had 
existed in peace before.  This continual turmoil throughout the globe 
requires more and more of the presence of the international “peacekeeping” 
United Nations forces.  Instead of fighting between nations, there are 
continual internal conflicts.   
 
March 6, 1992, The New York Times, in its article, “The New World Army” 
stated, “For years the United Nations has been notable mostly for its vocal 
chords.  That’s changed.  Nowadays the UN’s muscle—its blue-helmeted 
soldiers—seem to be everywhere.  Never before have so many UN troops 
been committed to so many costly and diverse missions.”   
 
Dr. V. Orval Watts wrote a book called The United Nations: Planned 
Tyranny.  He cites several examples of simulated invasions and seizures of 
California cites, a Texas city, and a New York city by the United Nations.   
 
March 10, 1962, the Institute for Defense Analysis released a report by 
Lincoln P. Bloomfield titled, “A World Effectively Controlled by the United 
Nations”.   This stated, “A world effectively controlled by the United 
Nations is one in which ‘world government’ would come about through the 
establishment of super-national institutions, characterized by mandatory 
universal membership and some ability to employ physical force.  Effective 
control would thus entail a preponderance of political power in the hands of 
a super-national organization.  The overwhelming central fact would still be 
the loss of control of their military power by individual nations.”   
 
Henry Kissinger, in a speech to the Bilderberger group on May 21, 1992, in 
Evian Frances, stated, “Today, Americans would be outraged if UN troops 
entered Los Angeles to restore order.  Tomorrow, they will be grateful!  This 
is especially true if they were told that there was an outside threat from 
beyond, whether real or promulgated, that threatened our very existence.  It 
is then that peoples of the world will beg us to deliver them from this evil.  



The one thing every one fears is the unknown.  When presented with this 
scenario, individual rights will be willingly relinquished for the guarantee of 
their well being granted to them by the world government.”  The 
Bilderbergers was a sister organization of the CFR with similar goals and 
funded by several one-world foundations, including the Rockefeller and 
Ford foundations.   
 
The UN strategy has been to first create several regions throughout the 
world.  Since this could not have been done politically without resistance, it 
has begun through the formation of the EEC and NAFTA.   “European 
integration is our goal, and where the politicians have failed, we hope to 
succeed.”  Giovanni Agnelli  
 
The first chairman of the Bilderbergers, Prince Bernhard of the Netherlands, 
had this to say.  “Here comes our greatest difficulty, for the governments of 
the free nations are elected by the people, and if they do something the 
people don’t like, they are thrown out.  It is difficult to reeducate the people 
who have been brought up on nationalism to the idea of relinquishing part of  
their sovereignty to a super-national body.”   
 
The International Monetary Fund/World Bank was created in 1944 by a 
group of international financiers and politicians.  The chief drafters of the 
agreement made were John Maynard Keynes and Harry Dexter White.  They 
were both followers of the Rothschilds, and also socialists.  The plan of the 
conference was to take all of the world off of gold, which allows the 
international bankers to manipulate currencies freely.  Also, the IMF would 
give loans to needy countries.  When they couldn’t repay, members of the 
UN and IMF/World Bank, primarily Americans, would pick up the tab in 
increased taxes.  This of course, would further weaken the United States, 
which was the original plan from 1776 on.  
 
Warren T. Brookes in the Boston Herald of March 20, 1986 stated:  “…the 
UN’s International Monetary Fund and the post-World War II monetary 
system has been working for almost half a century to create a centrally 
controlled economic system for the planet.  The IMF has also regularly 
created sufficient turmoil to topple governments and steer nations into the 
type of government-directed economic planning it favors.” 
 
In 1987, Senator Jesse Helms stated:  “It is no secret that the international 
bankers profiteer from sovereign state debt.  The New York banks have 



found important profit centers in the lending to countries plunged into debt 
by socialist regimes.  Under socialist regime, countries go deeper and 
deeper into debt because socialism as an economic system does not work.  
International bankers are sophisticated enough to understand this 
phenomenon, and they are also sophisticated enough to profit by it.” 
 
John Maynard Keynes, one of the conspirators, wrote The Economic 
Consequences of Peace.  In it he stated, “Lenin is said to have declared that 
the best ways to destroy the Capitalist system was to debauch the currency.  
By a continuing process of inflation, governments can confiscate, secretly 
and unobserved, an important part of the wealth of their citizens.  By this 
method, they not only confiscate, but they confiscate arbitrarily, and while 
this process impoverishes many, it actually enriches some.” 
 
“Lenin was certainly right.  There is no subtler, no surer means of 
overturning the existing basis of society than to debauch the currency.  The 
process engages all the hidden forces of economic law on the side of the 
destructors, and does it in a manner not one man in a million is able to 
diagnose.” 
 
Economist Dan Smoot stated in 1979:  “White’s Bretton Woods Conference 
set policies which our government has followed, without deviation, under all 
Presidents, since the end of World War II.  These policies were intended to 
accomplish four major objectives: 
 
1. Strip the United States of its monetary gold reserve by giving gold to 

other nations. 
2. Build the industrial capacity of other nations, at our expense, to eliminate 

American productive superiority. 
3. Take world markets—and much of the American domestic market—

away from American producers to stop American domination of world 
trade. 

4. Entwine American affairs with those of other nations until the United 
States could not have an independent policy, but would become an 
interdependent link in a worldwide socialist chain.” 

 
Regarding Bretton Woods, Henry Hazlitt wrote of :  “…the consequences of 
the decisions made by the representatives of the 45 nations at Bretton 
Woods.  These decisions and the institutions set up to carry them out, have 
led us to the present world monetary chaos.  For the first time in history, 



every nation is on an inconvertible paper money basis.  As a result, every 
nation is inflating (its currency), some at an appalling rate.  This has brought 
economic disruption, chronic unemployment, and anxiety, destitution, and 
despair to untold millions of families.  The world cannot get back to 
economic sanity until the IMF is abolished.  We will not stop the growth of 
world inflation and world socialism until the institutions and policies 
adopted to promote them have been abolished.”   
 
Both the Korean and Vietnam wars were created by the manipulation of the 
banking community for continued profits and world expansion.  It was never 
the intended purpose to win the wars.  That would have caused loss of 
Communist territory.  A couple of statements concerning the Korean War 
are these.  From Douglas MacArthur in Reminiscences, “(U.S. General 
Walton Walker) continually complained that his operations were known to 
the enemy in advance through sources in Washington.”  Then, MacArthur 
quoted General Lin Piao, “I would never have made the attack and risked 
my men if I had not been assured that Washington would restrain General 
MacArthur from taking adequate retaliatory measures against my lines of 
supply and communications.” 
 
General Statemeyer, a general in the Air Force during the Korean War, said, 
“We had sufficient air, bombardment, fighters, reconnaissance, so that I 
could have taken out all of those supplies, those airdromes on the other side 
of the Yalu; I could have bombarded the devils between there and Mukden, 
stopped the railroad operating, and the people of China who were fighting 
could not have been supplied.  But we weren’t permitted to do it.  As a 
result, a lot of American blood was spilled over there in Korea.” (Article, 
“The Forgotten War in Korea” by William Hoar, American Opinion, 
November 1977, p. 18, as quoted in Newswatch, 6/1/99, pp. 13-14) 
 
Meanwhile, during Eisenhower’s term in office, the president of the 
Socialist Party, who at the time was Norman Thomas, said, “The United 
States is making greater strides towards Socialism under Eisenhower than 
even under Roosevelt.” 
 
The most significant event was the defeat of the Bricker Amendment.  This 
stipulated that no treaty signed by the United States could override the 
Constitution.  Stephen Ambrose, in his biography of Eisenhower, said, 
“Eisenhower used all his persuasive powers…to kill the Bricker 



Amendment.”  If passed, it would have proven a definite blow to the 
conspirators. 
 
As stated earlier, both the Korean and Viet Nam Wars were planned events.  
Concerning Vietnam, the United States was sending supplies to the USSR, 
which in turn sent them to North Vietnam.  Also, American were given 
inferior M-16 rifles which jammed, failed, and killed Americans.   
 
Louisiana Congressman John Rarick had this to say about Viet Nam.  “CBS 
tells the people that it wants them to know what is going on, and who is to 
blame.  Why doesn’t CBS tell the American people about the CFR, and let 
the people decide whom to blame for the Vietnam fiasco: the planners and 
top decision-makers of a closely knit, financial control.” 
 
President Lyndon Johnson was also controlled by this conspiracy.  Here are 
a couple of quotes to compare. 
 
President Lyndon Johnson:  “We are going to take all the money we think is 
unnecessarily being spent and take it from the ‘haves’ and give it to the 
‘have-nots’ that need it so much.” 
 
The Communist Manifesto:  “From each according to his ability, to each 
according to his need!” 
 
The purpose of the Korean and Vietnam wars was to pull money from 
America and place it in the hands of the conspirators/communists, create 
profits for the bankers, allow further acquisition of territory for the 
communists, keep pushing America into Socialism, lend credibility to 
NATO, and establish a precedent for the U.S. fighting under UN authority. 
 
The “Report From Iron Mountain” of 1966 was a confidential document 
prepared by a nine member U.S. Dept. of Defense group. 
 
Here are some quotes of the general mentality of the report. 
   
“Previous studies have taken the desirability of peace, the importance of 
human life, the superiority of democratic institutions, the greatest ‘good’ for 
the greatest number, the ‘dignity’ of the individual, the desirability of 
maximum health and longevity, and other such wishful premises as 
axiomatic values necessary for the justification of a study of peace issues.  



We have not found them so.  We have attempted to apply the standards of 
physical science to our thinking, the principal characteristic of which is not 
quantification, as is popularly believed, but that, in Whitehead’s words, ‘…it 
ignores all judgments of value; for instance, all esthetic and moral 
judgments.’” (Report from Iron Mountain, pp. 13-14, as quoted in The 
Creature…p. 517.) 
 
“The war system not only has been essential to the existence of nations as 
independent political entities, but has been equally indispensable to their 
stable political structure.  Without it, no government has ever been able to 
obtain acquiescence in its ‘legitimacy,’ or right to rule its society.  The 
historical record reveals one instance after another where the failure of a 
regime to maintain the credibility of a war threat led to its dissolution, by the 
forces of private interest, of reactions to social injustice, or of other 
disintegrative elements.  The organization of society for the possibility of 
war is its principal political stabilizer.  It has enabled societies to maintain 
necessary class distinctions, and it has insured the subordination of the 
citizens to the state by virtue of the residual war powers inherent in the 
concept of nationhood.”  (Leonard Lewin, ed.,  Report from Iron Mountain 
on the Possibility and Desirability of Peace, 1967, pp. 39, 81 as quoted in 
The Creature…, p. 517) 
 
George Orwell, indicated in his novel, 1984, that he understood the 
philosophy behind such things as The Report From Iron Mountain. 
 
“The primary aim of modern warfare…is to use up the products of the 
machine without raising the general standard of living.  [The ‘machine’ is 
society’s technical and industrial capacity to produce goods.]…From the 
moment when the machine first made its appearance it was clear to all 
thinking people that the need for human drudgery, and therefore to a great 
extent for human inequality, had disappeared.  If the machine were used 
deliberately for that end, hunger, overwork, dirt, illiteracy, and disease could 
be eliminated within a few generations…But it was also clear that an all-
around increase in wealth threatened the destruction—indeed in some cases 
was the destruction—of a hierarchical society.  In a world in which everyone 
worked short hours, had enough to eat, lived in a house…For if leisure and 
security were enjoyed by all alike, the great mass of human beings who are 
normally stupefied by poverty would become literate and learn to think for 
themselves; and when once they had done this, they sooner or later realize 
that the privileged minority had no function, and they would sweep it away.  



In the long run, a hierarchical society was only possible on a basis of poverty 
and ignorance…. The essential act of war is destruction, not necessarily of 
human lives, but of the products of human labor.  War is a way of shattering 
to pieces, or pouring into the stratosphere, or sinking into the depths of the 
sea, materials which might otherwise be used to make the masses too 
comfortable, and hence, in the long run, too intelligent…. In practice the 
needs of the population are always underestimated, with the result that there 
is a chronic shortage of half the necessities of life; but this is looked on as an 
advantage.  It is deliberate policy to keep even the favored groups 
somewhere near the brink of hardship, because a general state of scarcity 
increases the importance of small privileges and thus magnifies the 
distinction between one group and another…. War, it will be seen, not only 
accomplishes the necessary destruction, but accomplishes it in a 
psychologically acceptable way.  In principle it would be quite simple to 
waste the surplus labor of the world by building temples and pyramids, by 
digging holes and filling them up again, or even by producing vast quantities 
of goods and then setting fire to them.  But this would provide only the 
economic and not the emotional basis for a hierarchical society…War, it will 
be seen, is now a pure internal affair…. waged by each ruling group against 
its own subjects, and the object of the war is not to make or prevent 
conquests of territory, but to keep the structure of society intact.”  (George 
Orwell, 1984, pp. 153-164, as quoted in The Creature…, p. 558) 
 
George Orwell’s thinking parallels a statement in The Report from Iron 
Mountain.  “In advanced modern democratic societies, the war system…has 
served as the last great safeguard against the elimination of necessary social 
classes.  As economic productivity increased to a level further and further 
above that of minimum subsistence, it becomes more and more difficult for a 
society to maintain distribution patterns insuring the existence of  ‘hewers of 
wood and drawers of water.’…The arbitrary nature of war expenditures and 
of other military activities make them ideally suited to control these essential 
class relationships…The continuance of the war system must be assured, if 
for no other reason, among others, than to preserve whatever quality and 
degree of poverty a society requires as an incentive, as well as to maintain 
the stability of its internal organization of power.”  (Lewin, Report from Iron 
Mountain, pp. 34-35, 40-41, as quoted in The Creature…p. 559) 
 
“When asked how best to prepare for the advent of peace, we must first 
reply, as strongly as we can, that the war system cannot responsibly be 
allowed to disappear until 1) we know exactly what it is we plan to put in its 



place, and 2) we are certain, beyond reasonable doubt, that these substitute 
institutions will serve their purposes…. It is far more questionable …that 
[peace] would be desirable even if it were demonstrably attainable.”  (The 
Report from Iron Mountain, pp. 88-90, as quoted in The Creature…, p. 560) 
 
“Another possible surrogate for the control of potential enemies of society is 
the reintroduction, in some form consistent with modern technology and 
political processes, of slavery….It is entirely possible that the development 
of a sophisticated form of slavery may be an absolute prerequisite for social 
control in a world at peace. (Report from Iron Mountain, pp. 41-42, 68, 70, 
as quoted in The Creature…, p. 519). 
 
“When it comes to postulating a credible substitute for war…the ‘alternate 
enemy’ must imply a more immediate, tangible, and directly felt threat of 
destruction.  It must justify the need for taking and paying a “blood price” in 
wide areas of human concern.  In this respect, the possible substitute 
enemies noted earlier would be insufficient.  One exception might be the 
environmental-pollution model…. However unlikely some of the possible 
alternative enemies we have mentioned may seem, we must emphasize the 
one must be found of credible quality and magnitude, if a transition to peace 
is every to come about without social disintegration.  It is more probable, in 
our judgment, that such a threat will have to be invented.”  (The Report from 
Iron Mountain, pp. 66-67, 70-71, as quoted in The Creature…, p. 523) 
 
“In searching for a new enemy to unite us, we came up with the idea that 
pollution, the threat of global warming, water shortages, famine and the like 
would fit the bill…. All these dangers are caused by human 
intervention….The real enemy, then, is humanity itself.” (Alexander King 
and Bertrand Schneider, The First Global Revolution, A Report by the 
Council of the Club of Rome, 1991, p. 115 as quoted in The Creature…,  
p. 528) 
 
John Kenneth Galbraith, a Harvard professor who had been invited to 
participate in the report, wrote:  “As I would put my personal repute behind 
the authenticity of this document, so would I testify to the validity of its 
conclusions.  My reservations relate only to the wisdom of releasing it to an 
obviously unconditioned public.”  (“News of War and Peace You’re Not 
Ready For, “ by Herschel McLandress, Book World, in The Washington 
Post, November 26, 1967, p. 5, as quoted in The Creature…, p. 524) 
 



The purpose of the “Report From Iron Mountain” was to come up with 
alternatives to war for controlling society. 
 
The requirements that something would have to be fulfilled in this new 
alternative.  This “something” would have to involve: 
  
1. waste 
2. operation outside normal supply and demand 
3. a great threat 
4. a logical excuse for compulsory service to the government 
 
Possible alternatives were: 
 
1. government health care 
2. guaranteed annual income 
3. space research programs 
4. threat of pollution 
5. compulsory military service 
6. universal artificial insemination programs 
7. massive social welfare program 
 
The conclusion of the report? 
 
“…no serious quantified studies have ever been conducted to determine the 
minimum levels of population destruction necessary to maintain war threat 
credibility under varying political conditions” and  “optimal cyclical 
frequency of ‘shooting’ wars….”  
 
Historian John Kenneth Galbraith of Harvard University stated, “As I would 
put my personal repute behind the authenticity of this document, so would I 
testify to the validity of its conclusions.”  (“News of War and Peace You’re 
Not Ready For,” by Herschel McLandress, Book World, in The Washington 
Post, November 26, 1967, p. 5, as quoted in The Creature…p. 524) 
 
The Club of Rome, which was founded in April, 1968, was given the task of 
organizing the world into 10 economic and political kingdoms.  The 
European Economic Community and NAFTA are the beginning.   
 
Club of Rome member, Maurice Strong, who has held numerous posts 
within the United Nations, had a journalist Daniel Wood, at Strong’s private 



ranch in southern Colorado (which at times has also hosted CFR David 
Rockefeller; Henry Kissenger; the founder of the World Bank Robert 
McNamara, the presidents of organizations such as IBM, Pan Am, and 
Harvard.”  Strong tells a story he wishes to write in novel form.  “As the plot 
unfolded, it became obvious that it was based on real people and real events.  
Wood continues the story: 
 
“Each year, he explains as the background to the telling of the novel’s plot, 
the World Economic Forum convenes in Davos, Switzerland.  Over a 
thousand CEOs, prime ministers, finance ministers, and leading academics 
gather in February to attend meetings and set economic agendas for the year 
ahead…. ‘This group of world leaders,’ he continues, ‘form a secret society 
to bring about an economic collapse.  It’s February.  They’re all at Davos.   
These aren’t terrorists.  They’re world leaders.  They have positioned 
themselves in the world’s commodity and stock markets.  They’ve 
engineered, using their access to stock exchanges and computers and gold 
supplies, a panic.  Then, they prevent the world’s stock markets from 
closing.  They jam the gears.  They hire mercenaries who hold the rest of the 
world leaders at Davos as hostages.  The markets can’t close.  The rich 
countries…’ And Strong makes a slight motion with his fingers as if he were 
flicking a cigarette butt out of the window.  I sit there spellbound.  This is 
not any storyteller talking, this is Maurice Strong.  He knows these world 
leaders.  He is, in fact, co-chairman of the Council of the World Economic 
Forum.  He sits at the fulcrum of power.  He is in a position to do it.  ‘I 
probably shouldn’t be saying things like this,’ he says.”  (“The Wizard of 
Baca Grande,” by Daniel Wood, West magazine, May, 1990, p. 35 as quoted 
in The Creature…p. 533) 
 
Exposure of the Council of Foreign Relations went on during the 1950s and 
1960s.  By the 70s, Americans were beginning to realize that an elite 
minority controlled American industry.  To overcome that image, money 
was fueled by the banking conspiracy into Japan and Arab nations, which 
were instructed to purchase American industry and real estate.  A contrived 
oil crisis benefited the Arabs who drilled for oil.  The Japanese, who made 
inexpensive fuel-efficient cars, also benefited.  The conspiracy’s part in all 
this was hidden.  If things didn’t go according to plans, there were now 
scapegoats. 
 
The Trilateral Commission was formed by David Rockefeller in 1972.  The 
purpose as stated by Senator Barry Goldwater in With No Apologies:  “In my 



view, the Trilateral Commission represents a skillful, coordinated effort to 
seize control and consolidate the four centers of power: political, monetary, 
the intellectual, and ecclesiastical.  What Trilateralists truly intend is the 
creation of a worldwide economic power superior to the political 
governments of the nation-states involved.  As managers and creators of the 
system, they will rule the future.” 
 
A member of the Trilateral Commission, and advisor to President Jimmy 
Carter, Richard N. Gardener, stated, “An end run around national 
sovereignty, eroding it piece by piece, will accomplish far more than did the 
old fashioned frontal assaults.” (“The Hard Road to World Order,” Foreign 
Affairs, 1974, as quoted in Newswatch, 6/1/99, p. 20) 
   
The October 12, 1977 issue of Review of the News states:  “International 
Communism of the Moscow order has many features in common with David 
Rockefellers’ Trilateral Commission—such as undermining the national 
sovereignty of the United States.” 
 
Another member of the Trilateral Commission, Zbigniew Brzezinski, had 
this to say in 1970 in his book, Between Two Ages:  “…further progress will 
require greater American sacrifices.  More intensive efforts to shape a new 
world monetary structure will have to be undertaken, with some consequent 
risk to the present relatively favorable American position.”  “ At the same 
time, the capacity to assert social and political control over the individual 
will vastly increase.  It will soon be possible to assert almost continuous 
control over every citizen, and to maintain up-to-date files, containing even 
the most personal details about health and personal behavior of every 
citizen, in addition to the more customary data.  These files will be subject to 
instantaneous retrieval by the authorities.  Power will gravitate into the 
hands of those who control information.” 
 
Edward Bernays, an associate of the conspirators, and who at one point held 
a top position at CBS, stated in his book, Propaganda, “We are governed, 
our minds are molded, our tastes formed, our ideas suggested, largely by 
men we have never heard of.  Whatever attitude one chooses to take toward 
this condition, it remains a fact that in almost every act of our daily lives, 
whether in the sphere of politics or business, our social conduct or our 
ethical thinking, we are dominated by a relatively small number of persons 
who understand the mental processes and social patterns of the masses.  It is 



they who pull the wires which control the public mind, and who harness old 
social forces and contrive new ways to bind and guide the world.”  
 
Dr. John Coleman, in Conspirators Hierarchy, states, “There is not one 
single aspect of life in America that is not watched over, steered in the 
‘right’ direction, manipulated, and controlled by the invisible 
government…” 
 
Zbigniew Brzezinski continues in his book, Between Two Ages:  “Our 
existing institutions will be supplanted….This will encourage tendencies 
through the next several decades toward….a dictatorship—leaving even less 
room for political procedures as we know them.” 
 
Brzezinski was President Carter’s national security advisor.  Senator Barry 
Goldwater says about Carter, “David Rockefeller and Zbigniw Brzezinski 
found Jimmy Carter to be their ideal candidate.  They helped him win the 
nomination and the presidency.  To accomplish this purpose, they mobilized 
the money power of the Wall Street bankers, the intellectual influences of 
the academic community—which is subservient to the wealth of the great 
tax-free foundations—and the media controllers represented in the 
membership of the CFR and the Trilaterals.” 
 
President Carter selected Paul Volcker as Chairman of the Federal Reserve 
Board.  Volcker supported one world government and said, “The standard 
of living of the average American has to decline.  I don’t think you can 
escape that.” 
 
In Shadows of Power, James Perloff states, “One is hard pressed to find 
major Carter foreign policy decisions that served the interests of the 
American people or the free world.”  
 
There is also a manipulation of agriculture (and weather through contrails—
see websites) going on to gain global power.  It is also a means of reducing 
population.  There are classified reports of stockpiling of food in secret 
underground vaults and storage areas.  So, if a food shortage is created for 
the average citizen (slave), the masters will survive.   
 
In the Arizona Republic of July 20, 1992, “For 60 years the U.S. Department 
of Agriculture has waged war against increased farm production and lower 



food prices.  Since the adoption of the Agriculture Adjustment Act of 1933, 
the intent of the government’s farm policy has been to organize scarcity.” 
 
The Trilateral Commission has been taking the last steps toward global 
world socialism.  Roy Ash, an insider of the Nixon administration, said on 
May 18, 1972, “Within two decades the institutional framework for a World 
Economic Community will be in place [when] aspects of individual 
sovereignty will be given over to a super-national authority.” [United 
Nations]   
 
Congressman Larry McDonald attempted to expose what was going on and 
was killed in the conspiracy-planned downing of Korean Airlines Flight 
0077.   
 
Senator Jesse Helms attempted to expose what was going on.  In a speech on 
December 15, 1987, he stated:  
 
“This campaign against the American people, against traditional American 
culture and values, is systematic psychological warfare.  It is orchestrated by 
a vast array of interests comprising not only the Eastern establishment, but 
also the radical left.  Among this group we find the Department of State, the 
Department of Commerce, the money center banks and multinational 
corporations, the media, the educational establishment, the entertainment 
industry, and the large tax-exempt foundations. 
 
“Mr. President, a careful examination of what is happening behind the 
scenes reveals that all of these interests are working in concert with the 
masters of the Kremlin in order to create what some refer to as a New World 
Order.  Private organizations such as the Council on Foreign Relations, the 
Royal Institute of International Affairs, and the Bilderberger group, among 
others, serve to disseminate and to coordinate the plans for this so-called 
new world order in powerful business, financial, academic, and official 
circles. 
 
“The psychological campaign that I am describing is the work of groups 
within the Eastern establishment, that amorphous amalgam of wealth and 
social connections whose power resided in its control over our financial 
system and over a large portion of our industrial sector.  The principal 
instrument of this control over the American economy and money is the 
Federal Reserve System.  The policies of the industrial sectors, primarily the 



multinational corporations, are influenced by the money center banks 
through debt financing and through the large blocks of stock controlled by 
the trust departments of the money center banks. 
 
“Anyone familiar with American history, and particularly American 
economic history, cannot fail to notice the control over the Department of 
State and the Central Intelligence Agency which Wall Street seems to 
exercise.  The influence of establishment insiders over our foreign policy has 
become a fact of life in our time.  The viewpoint of the establishment today 
is called ‘globalism.’  Not long ago, this viewpoint was called the ‘one 
world’ view by its critics. 
 
“Mr. President, in the globalist point of view, nation-states and national 
boundaries do not count for anything.  Indeed, even constitutions are 
irrelevant to the exercise of power.  All that matters to this club is the 
maximizations of profits resulting from the practice of what can be 
described as finance capitalism, a system which rests upon the twin pillars 
of debt and monopoly.  It isn’t real capitalism.  It is the road to economic 
concentration and to political slavery.”  (Senator Jesse Helms, December 
15, 1987) 
 
“I believe there are more instances of the abridgement of the freedom of the 
people by gradual and silent encroachments of those in power than by 
violent and sudden usurpations.”  James Madison 
 
These encroachments have the final death hold on America today.  Those 
who are aware are blackmailed or eliminated.  President Kennedy, who was 
aware and part of the conspiracy, decided it was time to pull out.  He signed 
Executive Order #11110.  In Vultures in Eagles Clothing, Lynne Meredith 
explains this Order.  “On June 4th, 1963, Executive Order #1110 authorized 
the issuance of 4 billion dollars in debt-free, un-borrowed United States 
Notes.  These would have been United States Silver Certificates, redeemable 
in silver, against all silver bullion, silver, or standard silver dollars in the 
Treasury not then held for redemption of any outstanding Silver Certificates 
and to further coin standard silver dollars….” 
 
Ten days before his assassination on November 22, 1963, Kennedy, at a 
speech at Columbia University, stated, “The high office of the President has 
been used to foment a plot to destroy the Americans’ freedom—and before I 
leave office, I must inform the Citizen of his plight!” 



 
Lynne Meredith again writes:  “After Kennedy’s assassination, one of the 
first Executive Orders of Lyndon Johnson, as the new president, was to 
rescind Kennedy’s Executive Order #11110, and have the Silver Certificates 
that had already been printed, destroyed….Then on July 23, 1965, in an act 
as unlawful as FDR’s gold robbery, Johnson signed a bill authorizing the 
issuance of copper coins to replace silver coins, and abolished all Silver 
Certificates.” 
 
This is a violation of Article 1, Section 10 of the Constitution, “No State 
shall coin money, emit bills of credit, nor make anything but gold and silver 
coin a tender in payment of debts….” 
 
What happened to the silver?  The Coinage Act of 1965 stated “The 
Treasury is authorized to sell any silver in excess of that required to be held 
against outstanding ‘Silver Certificates’, for $1.29 per troy ounce to the 
Federal Reserve.” 
 
Lyndon Johnson again played to the tune of the conspirators.  He upscaled 
the war in Viet Nam.  He initiated the “Great Society” program and said, 
“We are going to take all the money we think is unnecessarily being spent, 
and take it from the ‘haves’, and give it to the ‘have-nots’ that need it so 
much.” 
 
In 1980, at the Republican convention, Senator Barry Goldwater said, “This 
might be the last Republican convention, and in two weeks, the last 
Democratic convention.  There are forces working against our country.  
They are selfish interests working against all Americans for their own gain.” 
 
Prior to the 1980 Republican convention, Ronald Reagan said, “I think there 
is an elite in this country and they are the ones who run an elitist 
government.  They want a government by a handful of people because they 
don’t believe the people themselves can run their lives.  Are we going to 
have an elitist government that makes decisions for people’s lives, or are we 
going to believe as we have for so many decades, that the people can make 
these decisions for themselves?” 
 
Nation newspaper on December 11, 1982, stated regarding the economy, 
“The blame for all this lies at the door of the Federal Reserve System—
working as usual on behalf of the international banking cartel.” 



 
G. Edward Griffen states regarding the Federal Reserve:  “It is not stupidity 
that pays farmers to destroy their crops, or that purchases trillion-dollar  
weapons systems that are never deployed or in some cases never even 
completed.  The overriding object behind most of these boondoggles is to 
waste the resources of the nation.  The decline in living standards in the 
Western world is not the result of a widening gap between the ‘haves’ and 
the ‘have-nots’ as we are told.  It is the result of a conscious plan to maintain 
and widen that gap.  To that end, massive waste in governments spending is 
not an unfortunate by-product.  It is the GOAL!” 
 
“Never forget that the devil’s cleverest trick is to convince you that he does 
not exist.”  Baudelaire 
 
What about all the aid that has gone to Russia?  Dimitri Manalusky, 
Professor at the Lenin School of Political Warfare in Moscow, 1930s 
Update, stated:  “War to the hilt between Communism and Capitalism is 
inevitable.  Today, of course, we are not strong enough to attack.  Our time 
will come in thirty to forty years.  To win, we will need the element of 
surprise.  The western world will have to be put to sleep.  So we shall begin 
by launching the most spectacular peace movement on record.  There shall 
be electrifying overtures and unheard of concessions.  The capitalist 
countries, stupid and decadent, will rejoice to cooperate, to their own 
destruction.  They will leap at another chance to be friends.  As soon as their 
[military] guard is down, we shall smash them with our clenched fist.”  
(Newswatch, 7/15/99) 
 
General Sir Walter Walker, former NATO Commander-in-Chief said:  “I 
consider it my duty to tell you of the extremely dangerous threats that lie 
ahead.  I know for certain that we are now in a period of the greatest 
strategic deception, perhaps in all history.  The cold war is not over, only in 
a state of remission.” 
 
Soviet defector Anatoly Golitsyn states:  “Convergence will be accompanied 
by blood baths and political re-education camps in Western Europe and the 
United States.  The [conspirators] are counting on economic depression in 
the United States, and intend to introduce their reformed model of socialism 
with a human face as an alternative to the American system during the 
depression.” 
 



William F. Jasper, in his article, “Deadly Deception—The Myth of the 
Collapse of Communism”, September, 1995, issue of the New American, 
writes:  “The convergence strategy is already well on its way toward 
completion.  A principle apostle of convergence, Mr. Gorbachev, has been 
given a prime piece of real estate for his ‘foundation,’ and is accorded the 
status of royalty.  Soviet soldiers are being trained at our most advanced 
military bases by our elite forces.  Soviet KGB officers are being welcomed 
into our police forces.  Leading Soviet dis-information agents are given 
prime time to disgorge their slick ‘human face’ propaganda to American 
television audiences…..It is not the reality of the enemy, nor the reality of 
the threat, which is being eroded, but the image only; the threat remains, 
more real than ever.  Diabolical?  Certainly.  The Communists have ever 
shown their demonic capacity to mimic the deceptive techniques of the 
‘father of lies.’  As the French poet Baudelaire admonished, ‘never forget 
that the devil’s cleverest trick is to convince you that he does not exist.’  
Yes, he does exist, as do his demonic earthly minions who continue to use 
his deceitful wiles to spread their totalitarian empire across the globe under 
the rubric of the New World Order.” 
 
“The people never give up their liberties but under some delusion.”  Edmond 
Burke 
 
So why don’t we hear about any of this through the media?  It is because, 
with the exception of privately published material, the media, the publishing 
houses, the textbook publishing houses, all major newspapers and magazines 
are controlled by the conspiracy.   
 
On February 9, 1917, Representative Callaway from Texas described what 
happened.  He said:  “In March, 1915, the J.P. Morgan interests, the steel, 
shipbuilding, and powder interests, and their subsidiary organizations, got 
together 12 men high up in the newspaper world and employed them to 
select the most influential newspapers in the United States and sufficient 
number of them to control generally the policy of the daily press….They 
found it was only necessary to purchase the control of 25 of the greatest 
papers…An agreement was reached; the policy of the papers was bought, to 
be paid for by the month; an editor was furnished for each paper to properly 
supervise and edit information regarding the questions of preparedness, 
militarism, financial policies, and other things of national and international 
nature considered vital to the interests of the purchasers.”  (Congressional 
Record, Vol. 54, Feb 9, 1917, p. 2947 as quoted in The Creature…p. 244)  



 
In 1953, Harry Elmer Barnes, a noted historian, described the inner 
workings of this censorship process.   
 
“The methods followed by the various groups interested in blacking out the 
truth about world affairs since 1932 are numerous and ingenious.  But, aside 
from subterranean persecution of individuals, they fall mainly into the 
following patterns or categories: 1) Excluding scholars suspected of 
revisionist views (in other words, patriotic views) from access to public 
documents which are freely opened to ‘court historians’, and other 
apologists for the foreign policy of President Franklin Roosevelt; 2) 
Intimidating publishers of books and periodicals, so that even those who 
might wish to publish books and articles setting forth the revisionist point of 
view, dare not to do so; 3) Ignoring or obscuring published material which 
embodies revisionist facts and arguments; and 4) Smearing revisionist 
authors and their books. 
 
Leading members of the two largest publishing houses in the country have 
told me that, whatever their personal wishes in the circumstance, they would 
not feel it ethical to endanger their business and the property rights of their 
stockholders by publishing critical books relative to American foreign policy 
since 1933.  And there is good reason for this hesitancy.  The book clubs and 
the main sales outlets for books are controlled by powerful pressure groups, 
which are opposed to truth on such matters.  These outlets not only refuse to 
market critical books in this field, but also threaten to boycott other books by 
those publishers who defy their blackout ultimatum.”  Perpetual War for 
Perpetual Peace, Harry Elmer Barnes 
 
Michael Parenti in his book, Inventing Reality, states:  “Ten business and 
financial corporations control the three major television and radio networks 
(NBC, CBS, and ABC), 34 subsidiary television stations, 201 cable TV 
systems, 62 radio stations, 20 record companies, 59 magazines, 58 
newspapers (including the New York Times, the Washington Post, The Wall 
Street Journal, The Chicago Tribune, and the Los Angeles Times), 41 book 
publishers, and numerous motion picture companies like Columbia, MGM, 
Universal, Warner Brothers, and Twentieth Century Fox.  Three quarters of 
the major stockholders of ABC, CBS, and NBC are banks, such as Chase 
Manhattan, Morgan Guaranty Trust, Citibank, and Bank of America.”   
“While having an abundance of numbers and giving an appearance of 
diversity, the mass media actually are highly centralized outlets that proffer 



a remarkably homogenized fare.  News services for dailies throughout the 
entire nation are provided by the Associated Press and the United Press 
International, the New York Times-Washington Post Wire Service, and 
several foreign wire services like Reuters.  The ideological viewpoint of 
these news conduits are pretty much the same, marked by prefabricated 
standardization of news which is constricting and frightening.” 
 
Ben H. Bagdikian in The Media Monopoly states:  “The power to control 
information is a major lever in the control of society.  Giving citizens a 
choice in ideas and information is as important as giving them a choice in 
politics.  If a nations has narrowly controlled information, it will soon have 
narrowly controlled politics.”   
 
In 1953, John Swinton, editor of the New York Times stated, (at a meeting 
of the Independent Press):  “There is no such thing, at this date of world’s 
history, as an independent press.  You know it and I know it.  There is 
not one of you who dares write your honest opinions, and if you did, you 
know beforehand that it would never appear in print.  I am paid weekly for 
keeping my honest opinions out of the paper I am connected with.  Others of 
you are paid similar salaries for similar things, and if any of you would be so 
foolish as to write honest opinions [you] would be out on the streets looking 
for another job.  If I allowed my honest opinion to appear in one issue of my 
paper, before 24 hours had elapsed my occupation would be gone. 
 
The business of the journalist is to destroy the truth; to lie outright; to 
pervert, to vilify; to fawn at the feet of mammon; and to sell his country 
for his daily bread.  You know it and I know it…and what folly is this—
toasting an ‘independent press’?  We are the tools and vassals of the rich 
men behind the scenes.  We are the jumping jacks.  They pull the strings 
and we dance.  Our talents, our possibilities and our lives are all the property 
of other men.  We are intellectual prostitutes!” 
 
David Rockefeller, in June, 1991, in a speech to the Bilderbergers in 
Germany stated:  “We are grateful to the Washington Post, the New York 
Times, Time Magazine, and other great publications, whose directors have 
attended our meetings and respected their promise of discretion for almost 
forty years.  It would have been impossible for us to develop our plan for the 
world if we had been subject to the bright lights of publicity during these 
years….” 
 



Not only is the media controlled, education is controlled too. 
 
A document which defines this is Silent Weapons for Quiet Wars, Research 
Technical Manual, TM-SW7905.1.   
 
“This manual is in itself an analog declaration of intent.  Such a writing must 
be secured from public scrutiny.  Otherwise it might be recognized as a 
technically formal declaration of domestic war.  Furthermore, whenever any 
person or group of persons in a position of great power, and without the 
consent of the public, uses such knowledge and methodology for economic 
conquest – it must be understood that a state of domestic warfare exists 
between said person or group of persons and the public… (p. 3) 
 
“In order to achieve a totally predictable economy, the lower class elements 
of the society must be brought under control, i.e., must be house-broken, 
trained and assigned a yoke, and long term social duties from a very early 
age, before they have the opportunity to question the propriety of the matter.  
In order to achieve such conformity, the lower class family unit must be 
disintegrated by a process of increasing preoccupation of the parents and the 
establishment of government operated day care centers for the 
occupationally orphaned children.  
 
“The quality of education given to the lower class must be of the poorest 
sort, so that the moat of ignorance isolating the inferior class from the 
superior class is and remains incomprehensible to the inferior class.  With 
such an initial handicap, even bright lower class individuals have little if any 
hope of extricating themselves from their assigned lot in life.  This form of 
slavery is essential to maintaining some measure of social order, peace, and 
tranquility for the ruling upper class.”  (p. 8)    
 
The Rothschilds backed Cecil Rhodes who monopolized the gold and 
diamond industries of South Africa.  He was an agent of the Rothschilds and 
also desired world domination.  He wanted to found something to aid it, so 
he found the “Rhodes Scholarship” program to which he left his fortune at 
his death.   
 
Carroll Quigley, in Tragedy and Hope, states:  “The scholarships were 
merely a façade to conceal the secret society.”  The scholarships are given to 
young people who then become indoctrinated into the Illuminati/Rothschilds 
philosophy.  Bill Clinton is a Rhodes Scholar.  



 
The Reece Committee, which did a study of major U.S. foundations such as 
Carnegie, Ford, Rhodes, and Rockefeller, and others, wrote that their 
studies:  “leads one to the conclusion that there was, indeed, something in 
the nature of an actual conspiracy among certain leading educators in the 
United States to bring about Socialism through the use of our school 
systems.  This movement was heavily financed by leading foundations.”  
 
Congressman Eugene Cox similarly stated:  “The Rockefeller Foundation’s 
funds have been used to finance individuals and organizations whose 
business it has been to get communism into the private and public schools of 
this country.” 
 
This is the same philosophy as Hitler, who said, “When an opponent 
declares, ‘I will not come over to your side,’ I calmly say, ‘Your child 
belongs to us already.  What are you?  You will pass on.  Your descendants, 
however, now stand in the new camp.  In a short time they will know 
nothing else but this new community.’”   
 
In 1969, the government-funded Commission of Mental Health and Children 
said in a report:  “The school system, as the major socializing agency in the 
community, must assume a direct responsibility for the attitudes and values 
of child development.”   
 
In 1973, Dr. Medford Evans, a researcher of the American education system, 
stated:  “Government schools make it a matter of policy to spend as much 
money as possible, and to impart as little knowledge as possible, since 
spending money imparts power, while keeping the scholars ignorant 
monopolizes power in the hands of the government insiders.”  
 
The American Opinion, May 30, 1977.  “The only way to maintain control 
of the populations was to obtain control of education in the U.S.  They 
realized this was a prodigious task, so they approached the Rockefeller 
Foundation with the suggestion that they form in tandem that portion of 
education which could be considered as domestically oriented be taken over 
by the Rockefeller Foundation, and that portion which was oriented to 
international matters be taken over by the Carnegie Endowment. 
 
Concerning the Rockefeller foundation, “The purpose of the foundation was 
to use the power of money, not to raise the level of education in America, as 



was widely believed at the time, but to influence the direction of that 
education.  Specifically, it was to promote the ideology of collectivism and 
internationalism.  The object was to use the classroom to teach attitudes that 
encourage people to be passive and submissive to their rulers.  The goal 
was—and is—to create supervision but not enough to question authority or 
seek to rise above their class.  True education was to be restricted to the sons 
and daughters of the elite.  For the rest, it would be better to produce skilled 
workers with no particular aspirations other than to enjoy life.”  (The 
Creature from Jekyll Island, p. 555) 
 
 
 
At this point of the story we will take a pause.  Time will not permit the 
blow by blow detail of every historical event bringing matters to this point.  
There are thousands of pages and hours of books, tapes, videos, articles, and 
internet information that bring out the point by point legal, political, and 
historical happenings that are hidden from public view.  The information is 
abundantly there to study.  It is beyond the parameters of this, or any book, 
to list it all.  You can find it if you want to. 
 
Instead, rather than continuing on with historical events continuing until the 
present day, a few ideas will be drawn together here. 
 
Thomas Jefferson foresaw these days.  In 1816, in a letter to Sam Kercheval 
he stated:  “We must make our election between economy and liberty, or 
profusion and servitude.  If we run into such debts as that we must be taxed 
in our meat and in our drink, in our necessities and our comforts, in our 
labors and our amusements, …our people…must come to labor sixteen 
hours in the twenty-four, give our earnings of fifteen of these to the 
government,…have no time to think, no means of calling our mis-managers 
to account; but be glad to obtain sustenance by hiring ourselves out to rivet 
their chains on the necks of our fellow-sufferers…And this is the tendency 
of all human governments…till the bulk of society is reduced to be mere 
automatons of misery…And the forehorse of this frightful team is public 
debt.  Taxation follow that, and in its train wretchedness and oppression.” 
(Basic Writings, pp. 749-50 as quoted in The Creature…pp. 553-554) 
 
George Washington also expressed his grave concerns in is Farewell 
Address, delivered September 17, 1796. 
 



He wished that “heaven may continue to give you the choicest tokens of its 
beneficence” and “…that the free Constitution which is the work of your 
hands may be sacredly maintained…. But as it is easy to foresee that from 
different causes, and from different quarters, much pain will be taken, many 
artifices employed, to weaken in your own minds the conviction of this 
truth….One method of assault may be to effect in the forms of the 
Constitution alterations which will impair the energy of this system, and thus 
to undermine what cannot be directly overthrown….The jealousy of a free 
people ought to be constantly awake, since history and experience prove that 
foreign influence is one of the most baneful foes of Republican 
government….Why forego the advantages of so peculiar situation?  Why 
quit our own to stand upon foreign ground?  Why, by interweaving our 
destiny with that of any part of Europe, entangle our peace and prosperity in 
the toils of European ambition, rivalship, interest, humor or caprice? …It is 
our true policy to steer clear of permanent alliance with any portion of the 
foreign world…”  (Farewell Address delivered by George Washington, 
September 17, 1796, as quoted in Newswatch, 4/15/99, pp. 7-8) 
 
“In 1953 there was an investigation into whether there was an actual 
conspiracy against the government of the United States by Communists, 
therefore, the founders of the United Nations.  The conclusions of the Senate 
Report were: 
 
1. The Soviet international organization has carried on a successful and 

important penetration of the United States Government…. 
2. This penetration has extended from the lower ranks to the top-level 

policy and operating positions in our Government. 
3. The agents of the penetration have operated in accordance with a distinct 

design… 
4. Members of the CONSPIRACY helped to get each other into 

Government, helped each other to rise in Government and protected each 
other from exposure. 

5. The General pattern of this penetration was first into agencies concerned 
with economic recovery, then the war-making agencies, then to agencies 
concerned with foreign policy and postwar planning, but always moving 
to the focal point of national concern. 

6. In general, the Communists who infiltrated our Government worked 
behind the scenes—guiding research and preparing memoranda on which 
basic American policies were set, writing speeches for Cabinet officers, 



influencing congressional investigation, drafting laws, manipulating 
administrative reorganizations…. 

7. Thousands of diplomatic, political, military, scientific, and economic 
secrets of the United States have been stolen. 

8. Despite the fact that Federal Bureau of Investigation and other security 
agencies had reported extensive information about this Communist 
penetration, little was done by the Executive branch to interrupt the 
Soviet operatives in their ascent in Government. 

9. Powerful groups and individuals within the Executive branch were at 
work obstructing and weakening the effort to eliminate Soviet agents 
from positions of Government. 

10. Members of the CONSPIRACY repeatedly took SWORN OATHS 
denying Communist Party membership when seeking appointments, 
transfers, and promotions and these falsifications have, in virtually every 
case, gone unpunished. 

11. The control that the American Communications Association, a 
Communist-direct union, maintains over communication lines vital to the 
national defense, poses a threat to the security of this country. 

12. Policies and programs laid down by members of the Soviet conspiracy 
are still in effect within our Government and constitute a continuing 
hazard to our national security.” (Department of State Publication 7277, 
p. 49, as quoted in Newswatch,  9/1/98, pp. 17-18) 

 
“Every Socialist/Communist government has always been a very brutal 
government.  Every nation that has been overthrown for world government 
by International Communism has systematically eliminated by execution of 
firing squads or working on bread and water until collapse and death of 
exhaustion up to one-half of the population.  The New World Order people 
use men and women to implement their world government agenda.  When 
the nation that has been targeted has been overthrown, the political traitors 
of that country are executed along with those who resist.  Why?  They 
cannot be trusted.  If they will be a traitor to their country, will they be to the 
New World Order?  Those building the New World Order will not take a 
chance.  All politicians and ministers will be eliminated.  History bears it 
out.”  (Newswatch, 9/15/99, p. 43) 
 
 
 
 



DON’T GIVE UP YOUR GUNS 
 
“President Clinton is trying to disarm America in direct violation of the 
Constitution that he swore an oath to preserve, protect, and defend. A 
policeman assigned to protect Clinton and British Prime Minister Tony 
Blair, “said he overheard Clinton and Blair discussing a ‘no-nonsense’ 
handgun ban to be imposed in Great Britain.  According the bobby’s letter, 
Clinton’s precise comment to Blair was: ‘My situation is different.  I’ve got 
the d--- Constitution to contend with; but if you get away with it without too 
much disturbance, I’ll figure out a way next year.’”  (Americans for Sane 
Policies, P.O. Box 1053, Cullman, AL 35056, as published in Newswatch, 
9/1/98 p. 27) 
 
“Killing is not good.  We all know that.  Our forefathers put the Second 
Amendment into the Constitution for one purpose—so Americans can 
protect themselves from a tyrannical government if it tries to impose itself 
upon us.  The last part of the Communist/United Nations Rules for 
Revolution (listed earlier in this manuscript) is to DISARM THE 
PEOPLE—confiscate the private guns.    Propaganda toward this end is the 
reason why all national TV networks and large daily newspapers and 
prestigious magazines coordinate their editorial material and have it ready 
when an event…takes place.  The Chairmen of the Board of all these mass 
media are members of the subversive Council on Foreign Relations, 
Trilateral Commission and Bilderberger group that is working for world 
government—even the current president of the United States.  All who come 
into public office are to take an oath to defend the Constitution from enemies 
from abroad or internal.  How can they protect us from those enemies when 
they are part of the enemy?  NONE DARE CALL IT TREASON?”  
(Newswatch, 10/1/98, p. 27) 
 
And what’s after the recall of firearms, if Clinton can get away with it?   
 
“A distinguished, retired military officer, winner of the Bronze Star and the 
Purple Heart, kept an audience of several hundred people on the edge of 
their seats in Spokane last month [June 1998].  Speaking at Cavanaugh’s Inn 
was Al Cuppett, Department of Defense veteran who spent six years on the 
Joint Chiefs of Staff.  Cuppett presented electrifying documentation that the 
U.S. Constitution can now be suspended without notice.  Cuppett discussed 
horrific EXECUTIVE ORDERS in the federal registry which authorize 
government to ignore the Bill of Rights, round up politically-incorrect 



civilians for incarceration in labor camps and impose military dictatorship 
with the help of foreign troops.”  “Cuppett said the framework of a 
totalitarian government has been created the Federal Emergency 
Management Agency [FEMA] and its military adjunct under guise of 
disaster preparedness.  Cuppett noted that in 1994, Clinton signed EO 12919 
which authorizes FEMA and the National Security Council to seize control 
of the nation under a state of emergency during which American could be 
stripped of both their rights and their property.  FEMA itself is a creature of 
executive order….Cuppett reminded his audience that nearly forty years ago 
the U.S. State Department published a master plan for an authoritarian 
dictatorship.  Published as official government policy, State Department 
Publication 7277 is title Freedom From War – The United States Program 
for General and Complete Disarmament in a Peaceful World.  This 
document states that the United Nations is slated to become an 
‘unchallengeable’ military force.  It states that as the UN builds a global 
military machine capable of enforcing the ‘peace’ on all mankind:  ‘The 
U.S. military must be COMPLETELY DISMANTLED, all U.S. citizens 
must be disarmed, all U.S. weapons must be surrendered to the UN military 
apparatus and an ARMED INTERNAL POLICE APPARATUS, subservient 
to the UN, must keep the ‘peace’ in the U.S.’….Under an unchallengeable 
UN dictatorship envisioned by 7277, FEMA is apparently slated to become 
the brains of America’s radical transformation.  According to Cuppett, 
military forces comprised of alien troops and professional assassins may 
well provide the brawn.  Cuppett noted that a military state in the U.S. would 
be possible only with the help of foreigners willing to fire on the American 
people if so ordered by the United Nations overlords.  This is why our 
government is quietly authorizing the positioning of European, Russian, 
Chines and Warsaw Pact troops throughout the U.S.  He said that as 
Americans are GRADUALLY CONDITIONED to accept the skeletal 
framework of an alien-troop system, ‘troop fill’ will be the final step.  
Cuppett anticipates that our government will eventually, have imported 
sufficient troops under various exchange programs to keep the masses 
intimidated….  Cuppett said that many preparatory maneuvers preparatory 
for martial law are being carried out in national forest areas where even 
federal agents in charge of those lands are not permitted to go.  This 
situation may tie into the UN Biodiversity land grab program through which 
federal lands can be shut off from public access.  In such seclusion, foreign 
troops can be quietly trained for military rule….He said that many police 
and sheriffs departments are being sent police dogs that will respond to 
commands in foreign languages.  He showed slides of signs being posted 



across the U.S. that will direct foreign troops….Cuppett said that until all 
command installations are completed and until sufficient troops are in place, 
all preparations for martial law must be kept TOP SECRET.  This is why!  
He noted most low-level government officials and bureaucrats have NO 
IDEA what is going on.  Meantime, said Cuppett, America’s military 
readiness is being so decimated that we are now nearly defenseless against 
external enemy attack.  Cuppett warned that any emergency could trigger a 
FEMA declaration of martial law and the imposition of the kind of 
dictatorship outlined by 7277.  He said the Agent Provocateurs are hard at 
work trying to stir up civil unrest and armed confrontations between various 
groups in America.  According to Cuppett, in order precipitate martial law 
and effect mandatory gun confiscation as mandated by 7277, we must have 
crisis….Cuppett said that individuals and factions of the U.S. military which 
disapprove of the demonic plan for America'’ impending police state are 
being terminated.  He said 3,000 military brass have died of heart attacks in 
the last two years, indicating that chemically-induced heart failure may be 
one way of eliminating loyal troops that might stand in the way of the plan 
for marital law.  Cuppett said that TWA 800 SHOT DOWN OVER THE 
Atlantic was undoubtedly an assassination espisode.  He claimed that the 
missile attack was launched by a Black Hawk helicopter.  The Black Hawk 
units are part of special forces networks working with FEMA.   He said 
certain helicopters have jamming equipment which can prevent them from 
being seen on radar, which is why the TWA’s attack copter did not appear 
on radar screens during the attack.  Cuppett said it is not unusual for our 
government to sabotage a plane before takeoff if that plane is carry persons 
slated for execution.  Cuppett documented an example of a military plane 
which recently had its fuel lines tampered [with] before it crashed, killing a 
number of our military personnel.  He said Ron Brown’s downed plane also 
sent a message loud and clear about what happens to those who cross the 
powers that be.  He said that the hole in Brown’s skull was probably made 
with an ice bullet, a clever tool which Intelligence used when it is necessary 
for the evidence to melt.  Cuppett showed pictures of various penal [prison] 
facilities apparently being readied to house CIVILIAN detainees arrested 
under marital law.  He showed a slide of an Amtrak facility with enclosed 
import decks which would allow train loads of detainees to be off-loaded 
under cover.  He told of penal institutions throughout the U.S. which are 
now empty and awaiting political prisoners of the future.  Cuppett charged 
that the frenetic ‘war on drugs’ is an excuse for building a gigantic, 
nationwide network of detainment camps to be used during a national crisis.  
He said Virginia has built 27 prisons in the last 5 years.  He said several 



prisons in California are nearly empty and maintain only a few guards and 
inmates as a front until the buildings are needed for a national crisis.  He 
said one empty prison has 4,100 beds.  Cuppett says his contacts have 
obtained copies of three hit lists being maintained by U.S. Intelligence.  The 
lists are color-coded red, blue and green.  These lists contain the names of 
people who might be rounded up when the time is right.  Cuppett says there 
are 6.2 million Americans on the blue list alone.  He noted that many 
upstanding citizens have been shocked to find their names on those lists.  
Thanks to Al Cuppett’s eye-opening message, concerned citizens of the 
Northwest now have a clearer understanding…. (The Idaho Observer, article 
“Ex-Joint Chief Warns of Federal Tyranny,” Vol. 2, No. 1, July 1998, p. 21 
as quoted in Newswatch, 10/1/98, p. 22)   
 
 
There was a lawyer who investigated behind-the-scenes happenings at Waco 
and came up with a 100 page document.  A small amount of the material is 
quoted here.  (as quoted in Newswatch, 1/1/00, pp. 12-15)  To understand 
why he brings in this aspect of the CIA and mind control, he states in 
another part of the report his investigation showed that David Koresh had 
been an low-level CIA mind controlled individual who was not fully 
cooperating.   
 
#15  Six Staged Murders in Pershing Park—2 Blocks from the White 
House: 
 
“Another possible series of examples of the kind of mind control 
experimentation we have been discussing apparently occurred in Pershing 
Park, at 14th Street and Pennsylvania Avenue, in northwest Washington, 
D.C., across the street from the Willard Hotel, just two blocks from the 
White House.  These occurred at thee end of Reagan’s 2nd term and the 
beginning of the Bush Administration.  What happened here was the murder 
of six Black men – on each of six different occasions.  According to the 
information I have received the dates of these six incidents were as follows: 
1. June 10th, 1988, at approximately 7:900 p.m. 
2. June 28th, 1988, at approximately 9:45 PM; 
3. May 13th, 1989, at approximately 10:24 PM; 
4. June 16th, 1989, at approximately 9:19 PM; 
5. July 16th, 1989, at approximately 8:00 PM; 
6. August 25th, 1989, at approximately 8:00 PM. 



On each occasion, a Black man known only as “Sailor Hat”, because he was 
wearing a white sailor hat, came out of the District of Columbia 
Administration Building located nearby and walked over to Pershing Park.  
Upon entering Pershing Park, “Sailor Hat” huddled with the individual black 
man who was about to be killed and did the following: First, he talked to the 
man and/or gave him some sort of verbal instructions or signal; and Second, 
he also gave the man a swig of liquid out of what looked like a liquor bottle.  
It is conjectured that this liquid was some sort of a ‘cocktail’ – i.e., a mixture 
of alcohol and drugs – although nobody seems to know for sure what was in  
the bottle.  After talking with “Sailor Hat,” receiving his instructions, and 
drinking his cocktail, the Black man who was about to be killed in EACH 
instance immediately went berserk and began “playing,” in a very 
belligerent, violent and predatory manner, the game of “Black Man’s Park” 
– meaning:  ‘Pershing Park belongs to Black people, and, therefore, I am 
going to attack and beat “the living daylight” out of the first white person I 
see in or near the park.’  On each of these 6 occasions, the first white person 
this Black man encountered was Michael Fuller, the owner and operator of 
Wheels Across Washington, a horse-drawn-carriage limousine service, who 
maintained a stop where he picked up tourists for carriage rides at the far 
edge of Pershing Park, right across from the Willard Hotel.  Michael Fuller’s 
background is rich and varied, but apparently includes a number of years in 
the covert operations section of the CIA where he may have served for some 
period an one of the CIA’s secret “hit” men.  AT any rate, Michael Fuller is 
highly skilled in martial arts and hand-to-hand combat.  When he was 
attacked by these five Black men, he was quickly and easily able to defend 
himself.  On each occasion, he ultimately killed his Black attacker in self 
defense.  On these first 5 occasion, no one seems to know the names of the 
five Black men whom Fuller killed in self-defense, or anything else about 
them.  On the sixth occasion (August 25th, 1989), the Black man who 
huddled with, received instructions from, and took a swig of the “cocktail” 
from “Sailor Hat” was named John Wayne Tucker.  Tucker was a huge man, 
standing about 6’2” tall and weighing about 300 pounds and extraordinarily 
strong.  On this 6th occasion, before Tucker was able to reach Michael Fuller 
to attack him, Tucker came upon an innocent white bystander who just 
happened to be walking down the sidewalk adjoining the Park at that 
moment.  Upon reaching this innocent bystander, Tucker immediately, 
viscously, and with NO provocation whatsoever, began beating “the living 
daylights” out of this white man.  It included kicking him soundly in the 
crotch, injuring and frightening him to such an extent that he began 
screaming for help and running away as fast as he could.  Fuller and a white 



female District of Columbia Police Officer, Maria Weyraugh, who was a 
friend of Fuller’s and a fellow horse enthusiast, who just happened to be 
cruising by the Park in her patrol car at that moment, both witnessed 
Tucker’s attack on this innocent bystander.  Both immediately telephone 
“911” (two separate calls from two different phones) to request emergency 
help from the D.C. Police Department.  Before the D.C. Police could have 
possibly had time to respond to these calls, five squad cars immediately 
arrived on the scene from the U.S. Park Police Service, containing a large 
number of uniformed Black Park Police Officers.  This response bye the 
U.S. Park Police was highly unusual for a number of noteworthy reasons:  
First, the U.S. Park Police had NOT been called by either of the two 
witnesses at the scene − Fuller or Weyraugh – or by anyone else that they 
were aware; second, the U.S. Park Police arrived at the scene so quickly that 
they could NOT have had time to have been called by the D.C. Police 
Department’s “911” dispatcher.  In other words, the only possible 
explanation is that they arrived at the scene on cue – because of a special 
pre-arrangement.  Third, the U.S. Park Police in the D.C. area is made up 
primarily of white officers.  Thus the sudden arrival on the scene of a large 
number of Black Park Police Officers – when NO Park Police had been 
called at all – only heightened the incongruity of the situation; Fourth, and 
most important, the U.S. Park Police service is sometimes used a cover for 
CIA covert operations.  Indeed, that appears to have been what was 
happening here.  The response of these Black Park Police Officers to Tucker 
and their attempts to subdue him were also highly unusual.  As stated 
already, Tucker was a huge man, extraordinarily strong, who fought 
ferociously to prevent these Park Police Officers from subduing him.  He 
was throwing them off like flies, hurling them 10 feet or more into the 
middle of the street, and violently and unmercifully attacking any one who 
dared to approach him.  The U.S. Park Police (Black or white) are NOT 
known for their kind and tolerant ways – especially when faced with trying 
to subdue a violent, super strong, suspect who is resisting arrest.  If there 
was ever a time when the Park Police would have been justified in using 
extreme force – like the heavy handed “battling practice” used to subdue 
Rodney King in Los Angeles – this would have been the time.  Both Fuller 
and Weyraugh would have backed them up 100%.  In spite of Tucker’s 
enormous strength and multiple resists and provocations, not a single one of 
these Black Park Police Officers drew his nightstick or used any weapon at 
all in their efforts to subdue Tucker.  The result was that it took these 
officers a good 15 to 20 minutes to subdue Tucker, and that ultimately 
happened only when they finally wore him out.  Then tragedy struck.  One 



of the Park Police Officers in subduing Tucker landed, accidentally, with his 
arm or elbow on Tucker’s larynx, partially crushing it.  Although Tucker 
was immediately rushed to the Emergency Room he died later that evening 
frost his injury.  NOTE WELL: The end result in all six of these incidents 
was that the Black man whom “Sailor Hat” had talked with, had given secret 
instructions to, and/or had given a secret “cocktail” to, then immediately 
went berserk attacking the first white person he encountered, for NO reason, 
and with NO provocation whatsoever – ended up being killed within just 
minutes after his encounter with “Sailor Hat.”  On all six occasion, “Sailor 
Hat” immediately returned to, and disappeared back inside the District of 
Columbia Administration Building located right near Pershing Park.  On five 
of these occasions, the Black man was killed by a possible former CIA “hit” 
an in self-defense.  On the sixth occasion, he was killed, accidentally, when 
a U.S. Park Police Officer landed his arm or elbow on his larynx partially 
crushing it while subduing him.  On all six occasions, the Black man, who 
just minutes earlier had huddled with “Sailor Hat,” was murdered – not by 
the person who ultimately brought his life to an end in self-defense, but by 
the person who had staged all six of these incidents from the very beginning.  
The most important fact concerning all six of these incidents is that there 
was an unmarked white TV camera van parked at the far end of Pershing 
Park, just a short distance from where Fuller and his horse-drawn carriage 
were positioned.  This van, presumably manned by CIA personnel, was 
apparently filming all six of these incidents in their entirety, form start to 
finish.    What you had here appears to be a CIA covert operation being 
conducted just two blocks from the White House, in which some of the 
secret mind control techniques we have been discussing were being tested on 
these six Black men – with the CIA’s hidden cameras rolling the entire time 
– to determine if the Agency’s programming techniques were sufficiently 
perfected to be used on “Manchurian-Candidate-type” robot assassins in 
foreign countries…..Both Michael Fuller and Maria Weyraugh have paid a 
very heavy penalty for their attempts to “blow the whistle” – all of which 
merely underscores the extent to which the so called ‘intelligence’ 
community will go in order to bury the truth and those who seek to expose it 
concerning their secret mind control operations and the murderous ends for 
which those operations are frequently used.  The Price Fuller has had to pay: 
Fullers’ horse-draw-carriage limousine service was driven out of business 
through a combination of …utterly trumped up charges…an utterly 
unconstitutional D.C. City ordinance with outlawed ONLY Fuller’s horses 
and his horse-carriage business on the basis of the weight of his horses, 
while leaving in tact and creating a monopoly for his only competitor… 



‘cruelty to animals’ charges against him…get this… by a federal Army 
Intelligence JAG brought in just to handle this one case!  When Fuller and 
Weyraugh created a stink about these utterly trumped up charges and the 
fact that this Army Intelligence JAG was prosecuting them, most of the 
documents and evidence in the Court’s files suddenly disappeared – 
including all reference to the Army Intelligence JAG’s having been involved 
in the first place – and all charges were ultimately dismissed…The City 
ordinance outlawing Fuller’s carriage service remained in full force and 
effect at least util 1993, with the result that he has been totally put out of 
business.  In 1993, Fuller had been arrested and was being held in a Virginia 
jail without bail on apparently trumped up charges – simply to get him quiet 
and totally out of circulation.  The Price Weyraugh has had to pay: When 
Weyraugh first began asking questions about these six murders in Pershing 
Park and demanding a full investigation, she was put on “Administrative 
Leave.”…In Weyraugh’s case, she was put on “Administrative Leave,” but 
no charges were filed against here whatsoever…Later on, however, when 
she continued to demand an investigation of the six incidents in Pershing 
Park, and particularly when she began protesting the trumped up charges 
against Fuller and the City’s unjust campaign to totally close down his 
carriage business for spurious reasons, she was again placed on 
“Administrative Leave.”  Again she as ordered to report to the Department’s 
psychiatrist, and again directed to shut up about the six incidents and the 
treatment of Fuller.  But when she refused to be silenced, the Department 
retaliated by placing her in an indefinite “Administrative Leave” limbo - but 
again, with no charges or specifications ever having been filed against 
her…The D.C. Police Department most recently (in 1993) has decided to try 
to terminate her employment and pension benefits on ‘psychological’ 
grounds – arguing that her “problems” with the Department over the 
previous 5 years had nothing to do with the Department’s efforts to cover up 
the six incidents in Pershing Park and the treatment of Fuller, but instead 
relate solely to her being an “unstable” person who is no longer fit to be a 
police officer. 
 
The more I (Paul David Wilcher, Lawyer) delve into the price Fuller and 
Weyraugh have had to pay for their “whistle blowing” activities, the more I 
become convinced that all this retaliatory and vindictive treatment is being 
orchestrated behind the scenes by persons in the so-called intelligence 
community, in order to cover with the tightest blanket of secrecy possible, 
the CIA’S criminal use of these various mind control programming 



techniques and the murderous purposes for which those techniques are 
often employed. 

 
From this incident it may be seen that “gun incidents” and “bombings” and 
other “random events” may not be as accidental as they are portrayed by the 
controlled media.   It is obvious after reading the above that incidents can 
originate from some source other than what the media proclaims. “The 
government, controlled by Socialist, Communist Liberals, wants to get guns 
and ammunition out of the hands of American citizens, so America cannot 
resist the New World Order presently being established.” (Newswatch, 
6/1/99, p. 3) 

 
After sending this investigation to Janet Reno, one month later Paul Wilcher 
was found dead in his apartment. 
 
At the beginning of his 100 page report he stated: 
 
“I, (Paul David Wilcher, Lawyer) am fully aware, Attorney General Reno, 
that blowing the whistle on the serious government-wide corruption at issue 
here – even though it is the right thing to do – is by no means an easy thing 
to do, or something which should be done without a great deal of thought 
and prayerful consideration.  As the Psychology Today article (that follows) 
points out, there is often a very high price – sometimes total devastation or 
even death – to be paid for blowing the whistle on evil, or being “an ethical 
resister.”  But, as you can tell from my resume…I come from a strong moral 
background, have a deep and abiding personal faith, and have been a 
“whistle blower” concerning serious attorney, judicial, and governmental 
corruption on a number of occasions in the past.  I have paid an enormous 
personal price for speaking the truth when those in positions of authority did 
not want to hear it.  But the action I am undertaking here – blowing the 
whistle on the truth of what really happened in Waco on April 19, 1993, 
putting that ugly truth into its broader context, and presenting to you a 
detailed, comprehensive plan as to how that underlying system-wide 
corruption can finally be exposed and rooted out – this is something far more 
serious than I have ever done in the past.  For in presenting all this to you, I 
am, quite literally, laying my life on the line.  But in spite of the serious 
dangers involved, I have nevertheless decided to come forward and to 
present these matters to you because, as the courageous men and women 
quoted in the Psychology Today article said: 
 



‘You are either going to be part of the corruption, or part of the forces 
working against it.  There is NO third choice.  Someone, someday, has to 
take a stand.  If you don’t, maybe no one will.  And that is wrong…’ 
 
‘I know that if I don’t DO something, nobody will…The only thing 
necessary for evil to prevail is for good men to do nothing…I feel that if I 
don’t do something, who will?’ 
 
‘Your conscience is something you deal with yourself.  It is NOT a 
committee decision.  It is whether you believe it is right or wrong – a 
question of religious faith.  I am the one who is going to be held accountable 
by God for what I do with my life.’” 
 
“The only thing necessary for the triumph of evil is for good men to do 
nothing.”  Edmund Burke, 1795 
 
Let’s go back to the Illuminati, as it was originally called, for this is where 
we started picking up history.  After the death of Weishaupt, “he passed the 
political revolutionary controls to Guisseppi Mazzini of Italy [1932].  He 
was joined by Albert Pike, head of the ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of 
Freemasonry.”  (Newswatch 1/1/98, p.3)  “He was working hand-in-glove 
with Giuseppe Mazzini of Italy for world revolution as the leaders of the 
Illuminati.  Albert Pike wrote an incredible letter to Mazzini on August 15, 
1871, outlining the Luciferian plans for many revolutions and three world 
wars.  This letter was for years on display in the British Museum Library in 
London, England.  This plan was to be carried forward in the 20th Century.  
Pike state concerning this third word war:  ‘We [the Illuminati and their 
agents] shall unleash the Nihilists and Atheists, and we shall provoke a 
formidable social cataclysm which in all its horror will show clearly to the 
nations the effect of absolute atheism, origin of slavery and the most bloody 
turmoil.  Then everywhere, the citizens, obliged to defend themselves 
against the world minority of revolutionaries, will exterminate those 
destroyers of civilization, and the multitude, disillusioned with Christianity, 
whose deistic spirits will from that moment be without compass [direction], 
anxious for an idea, but without knowing where to render its adoration, will 
receive the pure light through the universal manifestation of the pure 
doctrine of Lucifer, brought finally out in the public view, a manifestation 
which will result from the general reactionary movement which will follow 
the destruction of Christianity and atheism, both conquered and 
exterminated at the same time.”  (Newswatch, 7/15/99, p. 27) 



 
 
“There are those who can confirm what is written here on national 
television, in the New York Times, in the San Francisco Chronicle 
and who do not want their souls to go down to their death with the 
blemish of lie and deceit upon it and who want to clear the record 
for themselves and for their heirs and who will come forth and 
stand and state the truth at great sacrifice and price to themselves 
and all they own, but they recognize, that if they go into eternity 
with this lie upon their souls, the word is true, “What does it profit 
a man if he gain the whole world, and lose his own soul.”  They 
will know the price is exceedingly high eternally, and they will not 
want to pay it.” 
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Further Information 
 
The American’s Bulletin; P.O. Box 3096; Central Point, Oregon 97502 
 Year’s Subscription $50/year at the time of this printing.  Request 
current rates. 
 
Newswatch Magazine; P.O. Box 36; Waxahachie, TX 75168 
 Year’s Subscription $24/year at the time of this printing.  Request 
current rates. 
 
 
http://www.judicialwatch.org  
 Help Judicial Watch take legal action to root out corruption in 
government.  JW takes the cases no one else wants to touch….  
 
http://www.confidentialwitness.org  
 Do you have first hand information about government corruption?  
Tell it here…. 
 
http://www.thelibertycommittee.org  
 Sign activist petitions here…AND…What’s going on in Congress?  
Who is voting for what?  Check it out…. 

http://www.judicialwatch.org/
http://www.confidentialwitness.org/
http://www.thelibertycommittee.org/


http://reclaimamerica.org  
 Christians reclaiming America for Christ.  Contact Elected Officials.  
National Prayer Force Network…. 
 
http://www.americanpolicy.org  
 Property rights and back to basics education.  Grassroots Internet 
headquarters. 
 
http://www.newswatch.org  
 Reviews missteps of the American Press.  A new view to the news. 
 
http://www.realityzone.com  
 “A place where truth is stranger than fiction, where knowledge is 
king, where myths are shattered and deceptions exposed.” 
 
http://www.spotlight.org 
 Behind the scene news of controversial and censored stories. 
 
http://www.freedomjournal.com  

Telling the Truth…while we still can.  Gun control…Police State… 
 
http://www.worldnetdaily.com  
 A free press for a free people. 
 
http://www.givemeliberty.org  
 The people….are the only sure reliance for the preservation of our 
liberty.  Thomas Jefferson….Participate…A call to action… 
 
http://www.freedomabovefortune.com  
 If you are willing to sell your freedom for short term financial 
security, real or perceived, the willingness to sell your soul can’t be far 
behind. 
 
http://www.irsdecoder.com  
 Extensive information and courses regarding the IRS Tax Code. 
 
http://www.eddiekahn.com  
 International author and lecturer.  Documents all Americans must 
read. 
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http://www.realityzone.com/
http://www.spotlight.org/
http://www.freedomjournal.com/
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http://www.givemeliberty.org/
http://www.freedomabovefortune.com/
http://www.irsdecoder.com/
http://www.eddiekahn.com/


 
http://www.taxgate.com  
 The premier income tax law organization. 
 
http://www.nite.org  
 The leader in Tax Due Process Research and effective IRS tactics and 
solutions. 
 
http://www.discovertruth.com  
 Traditional values are under attack….Our mission and purpose is to 
reverse this trend….. 
 
http://www.constitution.org  
 The Constitution Society is a private non-profit organization dedicated 
to research and public education on the principles of constitutional 
republican government. 
 
http://www.peoples-rights.com  
 This website is for “real flesh and blood” people of America to regain 
their rights as free people living in this country. 
 
http://www.thefreedomguide.com  
 Home of the Freedom Reporter…your guide to freedom… 
 
http://www.freedomlaw.org  
 You don't need to have any kind of previous knowledge or experience 
in the field of law to succeed in these classes and live free. 
 
http://www.infowars.com  
 Dark secrets.  Secret rulers of the world. 
 
http://www.embusa.es/hagueen.html  
 Explanation of the Hague Convention and “Apostille”. 
 
http://www.sierratimes.com  
 Internet publication for real Americans…. 
 
http://www.carnicom.com/contrails.htm  
 Information about contrails.  Also has a petition to sign…. 
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http://members.tripod.com/conspiracy2/Contrails.html  
 Another site among many discussing contrails.  To do a search on 
contrails, put “contrails” in a search engine.  Many sites will come up. 
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